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MR. SETH: we would like to have the case continued

ecure ang get addi%ional data on that pool.

i " MR. SPURRIER: Any objection to counsel's motion? If
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not, the case will be continued to the June 19 heéring.

The next cagse on the Docket is Case No. 368,

-/ STATE OF NEW MEXICO )

,f COUNTY OF BERNALILLO | | |
| - |

!

of hearing in Case No, 363 before the 0i] Conservation Comm:.sé)ion;

State of New Mexico, at Santa Fe, on May 20, 1952, is a true anqg !
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Correct record of the sape to the best of my knowledge, ski1] and
abili‘ty
> DATED 4¢ Albuquerque, New Mexiéo, this
1952, - B

— day of May,
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BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION, STATE OF NEW MEXICO,
AT SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF:

0il Conservation Commission's ;

application for an order for the

following described creations CASE NO. 363
of new pools, consolidations or

extensions of existing pools ;

in San Juan and Rio Arrlba

(a) New pool: Dogie Canyon~Pictured Cliffs pool
- for Plctured Cllffs production, {in T. 26 No,

(b) New pool. Souh Blanco-Pictured Cliffs pool
for Pictured Cliffs productlon (in T. 26 No.,
Re. 7 ‘We Rio Arriba)

(e¢) Consolidation of West’ Kutz-Pictured Cliffs |
pool and South Kutz~Pictured Cliffs pool into &
pool to be known as the West Kutz-Pictured: f
Cliffs pool
to include . iegally advertised acreage in Town-
ships 26, 27, 28 and 29 North, Ranges 10, 11, |
12 and 13 Wést : o

(d) Exten31on of Blanco Mesaverde pool (T. 26, 27,§
29, 30 and 31 North, Ranges 7, 8 and 9 West

(e) Extension of Aztec-Pictured Cliffs pool (T.29
and 30 North, Ranges 10 and 11 Westg &

%k k& dok ki

ADA DEARNLEY & ASBOCIATES
COURT REPORTERS v
T ROOM IR, m BLDG. . .

“ PHONKS '7.06845 AND B.0BaS,
Auwousaouz NEW. MEXICO

and extension of exisgting boundaries
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ELVIS A. UTZ,,
having been first duly sworn, testified as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION

By MR. WHITE: |
Q@ In your official capacity have you had occaéion to make
a study of the extensions and new creations as set forth in
Case 3637 | |
A Yes, I have.

Q Give the result 'of‘your studies, your recommendaiio_ns

- and conclusionse.

A "I have preparéd here a plat showing the new extensions
which I would be glad to offer as an ‘exhibit rather than to
read the descrlp’cions, whatever the Commission desu'es.

MR. SPURRIEH;: I think thatwould be best and if you

gisagree with any of these advertisements, I would tak)e‘ that up, '

otherwise, let them stand.
A I have listed here two orfthree disagreements.,
MR. SPURRIER: All right. |
A In regard t.o the Blanco-Mesaverde.
MR. SPURRIER° Paragraph whlch?
A D Paragraph D, 30 N. 7 W, we have advertised Sections

5, 6, 7 and/8 on the basis of extending the pool one mile ba_yond_

productive wells. Theae sections shoulé?ioi; be included. While
there is very little »questic;n bﬁt that i;; will be éventuaily
produetive, but on the basis of present production, I would not -
reeonend they be included. 31 ll 8 bl, there is a little

ADA DEAﬂNLEY & ASSOCIATES :
COURT REPORTERS .

noou 13. aaouwcu. DLDG
PHONERS T-964% AND 5.0848
"ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO )
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confusion in regard to Order R-129., This Order included

| Sections 25, 26, 35 and 36. There is no producing wells to
‘ ra«\ . '. . B
' . support this extension.

MR. SPURRIER: That was, I think, a typographical error

in the order.
A  Possibly was. In regard to the Staholind application,

i Paragraph F, exten51ons of Fulcher Kutz 27 N, 9W, Section 17,
South half of 18 were advértised and are already a part of that

= » pbol under Order R-AZ* Under the same Paragraph, or under the
?; » | same Order R-42, the”;ollowing is also included as a part of the
pool, 28 %, 10 W Ly SE# of Section 25 and the NE} of Section 26,

That is already de@ignated.
- MR. GRAHAM What is your recommendation on that Mr'

’ Uﬁz?

A Hy‘recommeﬁdation is not to include these parts that
I have just giveu as’ part of the pool, on the Blanco. My | E
v | reconneﬂdation can hardly be a recommendation on the Fulcher Kutzg
> ' since they are already a part of the pool. I am merely correctlng)
i a part of the advertisement. That is all I have.
’ 'MR. SPURRIER: Any commen§2 Mr. Davis. |
MR. DAVIS: QyiLnan-Davis reprééentiﬂg Southern Union |

Gas Company. We notice that under section, subsection C of the |
order, 1 mean of ﬁhe case, it is proposed to put'Sections 22

W) | and 26 of 2813 within the boundaries of the pool. We have had

some rather sad experiences over ‘there. We ‘have two dry holes ‘on

those two secticns=. _‘re the Pictured c:t.tffs fom*“ion, of Avh.’gch

. ADA DEARNLEY&ABSOCIA‘I’ES
COUNRT REPONTERS
ROOM 12, GHOHWELLBLDG

PHONES 7-5643 AND 35-8846
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO

-3<




' Commission at this time that it defer aétion on that part of this!

thiﬁs is to .b-ecome a part of the Fulcher Kutz Pool, and we don't

think that is necessary that it be included in that. Those wells
being located, one of them in the NWE of Section 22 and the other
one being in the SW} of Secticn 27. In addition to that Section

35 is proposed to be a part of the boundaries of the pool and then

Montin
the Gallegos Canyon unit Benson and/as operators has eliminated

the entire section of 35 as part of the b’articipdﬁing area of the
entire unit which they consider to be a known producing structure
That has been eliminated from the participating area which covers
practically all of the Gallegos Unit itself, Section 35. We
feel that particular sectlon 22 and 27 should not Ve 1ncluded and
perhaps 35 should not.

MR. SPURRIBR: Any other comment?

MR. REED: Justin Reed with Seth and Montgomery for

case under subsection €, insofar és the adveiztisement( includes
lands within the“ Gallegos Caﬁyon unit for which our client is
the operato:’ and for Sections 22 and 27 Juétr commented upon by
the man Just prefidus. Our client feels that they have suffi-
cient data at this time and would like an opportunity to gat."xer
further data and present it to the Comismon concerning the
structure’ and possible enstence of a separate pool in the area

embraced within the Gallegos Canyon Unit. In order that part
can be. clear to you, I uould like to submit a plat of the

Gallegos Ganyon Unit at this tiue, so ‘that it will be told

ADA DEARNLEY & ABBOCIATB 5
REPORTERS
ROCM 12, CROMWELL BLDG.

PHONES 7-96438 AND 5-9846
, ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO
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which is within that unit, what part of the adverpisement is

| within the unit. Benson and Montin inform us that they will

be-prepared to submit evidence on that in the May hearing, if it
could be postponed until then.

MR. SPURRIER: Any other comment?

MR. UTZ: Mr. Davis, this was Township 2% North, 13
West that you referred to, wasn't it?

MR, DAVIS. Yes.
MR, UTZ: I have a producing gas well in the southwest

MR. DAVIS: It is a non-commercial well.
MR: SPURRIER: Mr. Arno.

MR, ARNO$ That is Pennsylvanian Petroleum Company No. 1

It is a commercial well. )
¥ MR. DAVIS: I am thinking about -- v
MR. SPURRIER: (Interrupting) Somebody says you are in
the‘wrong township. | ’
(Off the record.) SR .
MR. UTZ: That is all I have.
MR. SPURRIER: Any other quéstion?

in ragard to Section 22 and 27.
NR; SPURRIER. If not the case w1ll be taken under

advisement.,
That is the final case for today but I would like to remlnd

you that Case 360 comes on ta-nrrou at 10 o'clock.'

ADA DEARNLE\' & A”OCIAm :
COUNIT  REPORTENS
o ROOM 12, caouw:u. BLDG.

PHONES 7-964%5 AND 3-9846
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MR, UTZ: That questlon would bear clariflcaticn, uowevef,‘
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At:ﬁnyommission Ekpires:

i b s L e s e b

I, ADA DEARNLEY,'Notary Public and Court Reporter, do
hereby cértify that the foregoing and attached transcript of
proceedings in Case No. 363, before the 0il Conservation Commissién,

State of New Mexico, at Santa Fe, taken on April 15, 1952,,18

a true and correct record to the best of my knowledge, skill

and ability. ﬁ 4 N U |

DATED at AibuQuerqde,ANew Mexico, this 24th day of April,
1952, ‘

A et e mteneratA eom tee +
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June 19, 1955. | ,
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ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
ROOM 12, CROMWELY, BLDG.

- PHONES 7-9045 AND 3-9840
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BEFORE THE OIL .ONSERVATION COMM ISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

' CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMTSSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO, 363
ORDER NO, R-156

'THE APPLICATION OF THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION UPON ITS OWN MOTION FOR AN
ORDER FOR THE EXTENSION OF EXISTING

{ POOLS, CONSOLIDATION OF EXISTING POOLS,
OR THE CREATION OF NEW POOLS IN SAN JUAN
AND RIO ARRIBA COUNTIES, NEW MEXICO,

- ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

‘This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on April 15, 1952,
" before the Qil Conseryation Commission -of New Mexico, hereinafter
re_ferred’to as the "Commission. "

NOW, on this’l O Eé.y of May, 1952, the Commission, a‘quc.irum
being present, having considered the testimony adduced and the exhibits
recewed at said hearmg and being fully advised in the premises,

= FINDS:

(1) That due notice having been given as required by law, the Com-
mission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.

(2) That a new pool should be created, classified as a gas pool,
and designated as the Dogie 'Canyon~Pictured Cliffs Pool, described as:

Township 26 N, Range 6 W, NMPM

All Sections 2 through 5, incl, ;

E/2 Section 7; all Sections 8

througha 12, incl.; N/2 Section 13;

N/z, SW/4 Section 14; all sections

15 and 16; E/2 and Nw/4 Section 17;

NE/4 Section 18; NE/4 Section 20; 1, "
N/2 Section 21; all Section 22; and

W/2 Section 23.

(3) That a new pool should be.created, classified as a gas poel,
and designated as the South Blanco-Pictured Cliffs pool, described as:

o Township 26 N, Range 7 W, NMPM
” o ALY Sectlons 5 through 8, incl.;

Townsth 27 N Ra.nge 7 w NMPM
S/2 Sectmn 31 :

L
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363 -

R:=156

{ Order No,

(4) That the West Kutz-Pictured Cliffs Pool, San Juan County, New
Mexico, and the South Kutz-Pictured Cliffs Pool, San Juan County, New
Mexico, as heretofore classified, defined and described, should be con-
solidated into one pool to be known as the West Kutz-Pictured Cliffs Pool
‘for gas production, and the existing pool boundaries should be extended to

include:

i Township 26 N, Range 10 W, NM‘?M k
N/ & Seciion o

Township 26 N, Range 11 W, NMP
N/2 Section 1; NE/4 Section 2

Township 27 N, Range 10 W, NMPM
All Section 31

Township 27 N, Range 11 W, NMPM
All Sections 4 through 6, incl.;
All Sections 8 and 9; W/2 Section 105
W/Z Section 14; all Section 15
~ through 17, incl. ; E/Z Section 20;
All Section 21; W/2 Section 22;
W /2 Section 24; W/2 Section 25;
"W /2 Section 27; all Sections 28, 35,
and 36, '

Township 27 N, Range 12 W, NMPM
Sections I through 6, incl.;
all Sections 10 and 11

Township 28 N, Range 1I°'W, NMPM
S§/2 Section 31; S/2 Section 32;
S/2 Section 33

(5) The extension of the West Kutz-Pictured Cliffs Pool into
Township 28 N, Range 12 W, NMPM; Township 28 N, Range 13 W, NMPM; .
Township 29 N, Range 12 W, NMPM; and Township 29 N, Range 13 W, NMPM,
should be deferred for further testimony.

(6) That the Blanco-Mesaverde‘PobI, San Juan and Rio Ar:if:a
Counties, New Mexico, arz heretofore classified; defined and described,’
should be extended to intlude:

Township 26 N, Ranige 7 W, NMPM
W /2 Section 4; W/2 Section 9

Township 27 N, Range 8 W, NMPM
All Sections 21, 22, 26, 27 and 28

- Township 29 N, Range 7 W, NMPM
on 6, 7 and 18

Township 30 N, Range 7 W, NMPM R
All Sections 19, '30 and 31 ‘
)’ >

) ’,
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i Case No. 363
i Order No., R-156

Township 31 N, Range 9 W, NMPM
All Sections 25 thru 28, incl;
All sections 34 thru 36, incl,;

(7) That the Aztec-Pictured Cliffs Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico,
as heretofore classified, defined and described, should be extended to
include: ’

Township 29 N, Range 10 W, NMPM
. All Sections 6 and 7; N/2 Section 18

Township 29 N, Range 11 W, NMPM
All Sections 1 and 12;
N/2 Section 13 .

Township 30 N, Range 10 W, NMPM
SW/4 Section 18; all Sections 19,
20, 28, 29, 30 and 31

" Township 30 North, Range 11 W, NMPM
All Sections 7 and 8; S/2 Section 13;

all Sections 14, 17, 18; 2ll Sections
22 thru 26, incl,; all Sections 35 and 36

(8) That the Fulcher Kutz-Pi‘ctﬁred Cliffs Pool, San Juan Cbungy,
New Mexico, as heretofore classified, defined and described, should
be extended to include: A

N

Township 27 North, Range 9 West, NMPM
All Sections 19, 20, 29 and 30

Township 27 N, Range 10 W, NMPM
All Section 7; W/2 Section 17; .
E/2 Section 18; E/2 Section 19;

' W/2 Section 20; all Sections 23 thru
28, incl,

;Township 27 N, Range 11 W, NMPM
E/2 Section 1; E/2Z Section 12

. Township 28 N, Range 9 W, NMPM:
S§/2 Section 30; N/2 Section 31;
W/2 Section 32

Township 28 N, Range 10 W, NMPM
SE/4 Section 25; NE/4 Section 26

| Township 28 N, Range 11 W, NMPM
E/2 Section 36

IT IS ‘THEREFORE ORDERED:

'I'ha.t the a.pphcé.hon of the 011 Conservatlon ‘Commission be, and
 the same hereby is in part approved as fo]lows-

. (EV That a new pool be and the same hereby is created,
desxgnateu for gas production, denominated the Dogle Canyon-P:ctured
- Cliffs Pool,, and described as follows:
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| Case No. 363
; Order No. R-156

i Township 26 N, Range 6 W, NMPM
All Sections 2 through 5, incl, ;
E/2 Section 7; all Sections 8
through 12, incl,; N/2 Section 13; -
- N/2 and SW/4 Section 14; all Sections
15 and 16; E/2 and NW /4 Section 17;
, : NE/4 Section 18; NE/4 Section 20;
N/2 Section 2}; all Section 22; and W/2
Section 23,

(2) That a new pool be, and the same hereby is created, designated
for gas production, denominated the South Blanco~Pictured Cliffs Pool,

and described as follows:

Township 26 N, Range 7 W, NMPM
All Sections 5 through 8, incl,

Township 27 N, Range 7 W, NMPM
§7Z Section 31

(3) That the South Kutz-Pictured Cliffs Pool be, and the same hereby
-is consolidated with the West Kutz-Pictured Cliffs Pool, into one pool,
denominated as the West‘l'{-utz-g-}gictured Cliffs Pool, and the following
 described lands are within the West KutZ—Eicturéd Cliffs Pool:

Township 26 N, Range 10 W, NMPM
N/7 Section 6 .

Townsﬁ_hip 26 N, Range 11'W, NMPM
N/2 Section 1; NE/4 Section 2

Township 27 N, Range 10 W, NMPM
All Section 31

Township 27 N, Range 11 W, NMPM.
All Sections 4 through 9, incl.;

W/2 Section 10; W/2 Section 14;
. all Sections 15 through 18, incl.;

E/2 Section 20, all Sections 21
through 23, incl.; W/2 Section 24;

W /2 Section’ 25; all Sections 26 through
28, incl.; all Sections 35 and 36.

Township 27.N, Range 12 W, NMPM
All'Sections 1 through 6, incl; all
Sections 10 through 13, incl,; E/2
Section 14; NE/4 Section 23;:N/2 Section

24, .
> Township’28 N, Range 11 W, NMPM
| e B mwm 31; S/2 Section 32 ’ » e o
e ’ s/2 Section 33 , ‘ = , 7,
(4) That the boundanes oi the Blanco-Mesaverde Pool be and the ' I B ' o R

-

same hereby are extended to mclude-

i

o
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| Township 26 N, Range 7 W, NMPM
i W/2 Section 4; W/2 Section 9

Township 27 N, Range 8 W, NMPM
‘ , All Sections 21, 22, 26, 27 and 28

Township 29 N, Range 7 W, NMPM
All Sections 6, 7 and 18

Township 30 N, Range 7 W, NMPM
All Sections 19, 30 and 31 '

Township 31 N, Range 9 W, NMPM
_ A1l Sections 25 through 28, incl;
’ all Sections 34 through 36, incl,

‘ (5) That the boundaries of the Aztec-Pictured Cliffs Pool be, and
the same hereby are extended to include:

Towrnship 29 N, Range 10 W, NMPM
All Sections 6 and 7; N/2 Section 18

Township 29 N, Range 11 W, NMPM
All Sections 1 ard 12;- N/2 Section 13

Township 30 N, Range 10 W, NMPM
SW/4 Section 18; all Sections 19 and
20; all Sections 28 through 31, incl.

Township 30 N, Range 11 W, NMPM .
All Sections 7 and 8; §/2 Section 13;

Al Sections 14, 17 and 18; all Sections
22 through 26, incl,; all Sections 35
and 36,

(6) That the boundaries of the Fulcher Kutz-Pictured Cliffs Pool be,
aud: the same hereby are extendeéd to include:

Township 27 N, Range 9 W, NMPM
All Sections 19, 20, 29 and 30

Township 27 N, Range 10 W, NMPM
All Section 7; W;2 Section 17;

E/2 Section 18; E/2 Section 19;

W,/, 2 Section 20; all Sections 23 through
28, incl,

Township 27 N, Range Il W, NMPM
E/Z Section 1; E/Z Section 12 '

N Township 28 N, Range 9 W, NMPM
; ' ° §/Z Section 30; N/Z Section 31;
f W/2 Section 32 -
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Township 28 N, Range 10 W, NMPM
SE /4 Section 25; NE/4 Section 26

Township 28 N, Range 11 W, NMPM
E/2 Section 36 .

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico on the day and year hereinabove
designated,

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

L o ok

EDWIN L, MECHEM, Chairman
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ESFOIE TI OTL CONSEIVATTON COIlIS3ION

OF THE STAvE O W 132XICO

BoOIN DI MATTER OF THE HEARTNG CALLED
BY 1h& OIL CONSERVATION COMITISSION OF
NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE Ol CUi-
SIDERING:

Case Ho. 363
Order No. R~156~A

THE APPLICATION OF THE OIL CONSERVATION
o : | COMMISSION UPON ITS OWN MOTION FOR AN

| ORDER FOR THE BXTENSICH OF BXTISTING
POOLS, CONSOLIDATION O “XISTING FOOLS,
OR THE CREATION OF NEW POOLS IN SAN JUAN
AND RIO ARRIBA COUNTIES, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMISSION

BY THE COMAISSION:

i ; ’ The cause came on for hearing at 9:00 o'clock, a.m., on June 19,

L - I 1952 before the 0il Conservation Cormission of New Mexico, hereinafter referr-
: “ ed to as the "Commission®, on that portion of the cause postponed for further
! testimony under Finding Ho. 5 of Order No. R~156 previously entered herein

I relating to the West Kutz - Plc‘bured Cliffs Pool.

$ i NOW, on this /& /€ _day of July 1952, the Commission, a quorum
being present, having considered the testimony adduced and the exhibits
received at Sald hearing, and being fully advised in the premises,

FIHDS:

1. That due notice having been given as required by law, the
Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matier thereof.

j | i ' 2. That the West Kulz - Plctured Cliffs Pool San Juan County,
: ’ Hew Hexlco, as heretofore cla351f1ed, defined and descrlbed .should ke extend-
ed to include:

v : ; . Tounshlp 28 iorth, Range 12 West, HMPL
: ' A1l of Partial Sections 7, 8, 9,
Al1 of Sections 16 through 36, inel..

Tbﬁnsh;p 23 North, Ranze 13‘Hest; NIMPH
A1l of Partial Section 12, L =
- A1l of Section 13;

Township 29 North, Range 12 West, NMFK
o All of Sections 19, 30 and 31; -

Igunahlp 29 Nortl, Raqge 13 West, NMPF
A1l of ‘Sections 22 through X7; All of"~

S : . Sections 34, 35 and 36: ‘ _ ) ‘ °

s - 1 e : 5
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Page 2 ~ Case No. 363 = Order Mo, =156 A

el

I IS THERSIOR ORDLR-D:

That the apnlication of the 01l Conservation Corriission be, and
the same hereby is approved, as follows:

(1) That the boundaries of the West Kutz - Pictured Clii.s
Pool in San Juan County, New liexico, be, and the same hereby are exiended to

include:

Township 283 Horth, hange 12 West, NHFM
All of Partial Sections 7, 8, 93
A1l of Sections 16 through 36, incl.

Township 28 Horth, Range 13 West, M
All of Partial Section 123
Al) . of Section 13

i

Townshrip_za North, Range 12 West, NKPY
A1l of Sections 19, 30 and 31;

Tovmshii,?& Horth, Rénge 13 West, NIMIPM
A1l of Sections 22 through 27; 411 of
Sections 34, 35, and 36;

DONE at Santa I'e, Hew i!exico on the day and year hereinabove
designated. '

‘ STATE OF NEW MEXICO OIL
B CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Edwin L. Mechem,, Chairman

Guy Shepards Yember

SEAL
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Senr

"/ g¢ion of the Gallegos Unit Area and adjacent

BEFORE THE
OT1, CONSERVATIOR COMMISSION
STATE OF NEW MEXICO
Santa Fe, New Mexilco.
June 19, 1952.

IN THE MATTER OF:

1) o 6

Cage 363: (NW Nomenclature) Consideration
of Sub-section (c) of this case was postponed to

June 19 upon request of Benson & Montin in order
that additional data might be compiled regarding

o ®s OO

the West Kut.z—Pict,ured}C__]_;‘iffs Pool. s Cases 'No.
» B : . : 363 & 377
Case .! Benson & Montin's application for . ong‘dlidated
in order establishing uniform: 320-acre spacing of, B N

gas wells drilled to the pictared Cliffs forma-

1ands in Twps. 28 and 29 N, Rge. 12 and 13 W, San
Juan County, New Mexico. ,

se o8 o0 66 &8

***‘*#******

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

MR, SPURRIER: Cases 363 and 377.
MR, REED: If the Commission please, Seth and Montgomery,
Mr. Oliver Seth and ‘Mr. Justin Reed " appearing on bghalf'of ‘
Berison and Montin, the Applicant in Cése 377.

I wanted to make a brief statement of the case to the Commi{

ssign,»tsinc;e- it does ilnvolve some possibility of misconceptiond:

5 7

First, the applicant is here concerned onliy with the 1é.nds-em-

braped within the Gallegos Canyon Unifk Area and lands adjacent

o sotsrn e st

ADA DEARNLEY. & ASSOCIATES ‘
COURT ALPORTERS M)

" ROOM 12, CROMWELL BLDG.
PHONES 7.9645 AND 5.9546°
ALBUQUERQUE. NEVS MEXICO
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"~ to it on the Northwest, which have been ~In¢luded ifi the appli=

‘portion of the common soui'ce of supply of gas wells in the

ions standpoint, to consider the cases together.

cation., The applicant doesn't intend, by this hearing, to effect

or be effected by any other spacing determination in any other ]
pool. Although certaiﬂ references may be made to the Fulcher- |
Kutz Pool, these will be only for purposes of illustration and

comparison. There is no intention to draw;any support frbm; or
to detract from, any determination that has been made for these

other pools.

We feel that our case is one that is sufficiently strong

to stand on its own feet and support'3204apré spaéiag for this

Picture Cliffs Formation. First of all, we expect to be able to

show that the lands covered by the application, together with

the present West Kutz Pool which has,recentli been -established,
embrace a common source of supply of gas in the Pictured Cliffs

formatlon and that this source of supply is a separate pool from
the Fulcher-Kutz Pool. Thls actually removes any conflict

between Case 377 and Case 363 C. However, in order to avoid any

difficulty and any miscbhception, we have protested 363 C up to

'

this point, because we felt it would be wisest,-ffom the Commisg

~ Second, we expéct‘to show that there are compilling reasond
for having 320-acre gpacing in the portlon of this common sourc%
of supply covered by the appllcatlon.. First, hecause one well

o will effeetzvely and economica&lily draln 320 acres, and second,
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because any denser:drilling wéﬁidhgéméESﬁomiéaii&fﬁﬁ%eaéibléaéﬁa'

would result in waste. Third, we hope to show that although the

Southern portion of this common source of supply, and that is
the presenp*West Kutz Pool, has been developed on 160-acre sﬁac-
ing that it is convénient and practical to break the spﬁcing in
this common source of supply along theFSouthern line of the |
Gallegos Canyon Unit, and»to have 320-acre spacing in the Horth-
1ﬁéG%ern portion of the Pool. We will show that in order to in-
sureNuniform spaciné and to protect correlative rights, that the
‘well should be located on the Southwest and NortheaSt quargers
of the governmentél sections, with‘only such exemptions as are
‘nécessary -for existing‘éells and future wells on good cauée‘
shbwn and whatefey”offsets'may be necessary. |
I would like ©o call Mr. Greer now as a witiess.
ALBERT' R. GREER,

having been first duly sworn,‘testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINAIION

>

By MR. REED:
Q State your name, please.
A’ Albert ﬁ; Greer.
Q Mr. Greer, would you state briefly your qualifications
as an expert in this case? ,
"4 I was graduated from lew Mexico School ‘of Mines in 1943
MR. SPURRIEB: Mr. G:ear; werén!% you qualifieékbefore thiﬁ

Cormission before?

il
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A I have teshificd before.
MR, SPURRIER: His qualifications are accepted.

A,Q’ Kave.you had considerable experiehce in making reser-
voir engineering studies? :

A Yes, I have, Part of my -experience was spent with
Anderson Pricnard Uil Corporation, a period of about three years
two years of which I did almost exclusively reservoircengineer-
ing work. | T

Q  What is your present position?

A At present, I am employed by Benson and Montin‘as File
"Superintendent for their o'perations in the San.Juan Basin.

Q Does Benson and Montin ;)wn acreage w;ji;hin the Gallegos

Canyon Unit Area?

A - Benson and Montin owns a substantial part of the acre-

age within the unit and a few thousand acres ’outsidé the unit. |
| Q That is covered by this application?

A  Which is covered by this application.

Q They are the —operators for the Gallegus Canyon Uni;:?

A  Benson and Montin are the operatoré for the ﬁalleges
Canyon unit,

Q Have you made a regervoir engineeri‘ixg»stud.y' of this
reservoir lying under the lan(is covered by »the application?

A I have made a("“'irery.:caref{xl and &etéiied study of this
parfbiéular regervoir. In fact when we initiali& set up our

program of exploratien: in this area, we went to great pains to

i

N
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make it p0351ble to obLaln all reservoir 1niormation that was,

()

the Fulcher Kutz Pool? - o ’ o

PO e v e s

that could practicably be oobtained.

Q What was the purpose for doing that?
A Our initial purpose in wanting this unusually large
amount of reéervoir information was in order to support a pipe

line into our area, which at that time we were quite concerned

with, because the present demand for gas in the San Juan_Basin
did not exist and we were, or we felt that it would be necessary
to support a nather large reserve in order to brlng the pipe

A

line into the unit,

Q Over what period~of time has this study been made?

A The study"itself éommenced when we began drilling
wells, in August of 1951. Q o

Q Mr. Greer,'have you prepared a paper showing the lands

covered by the application and the present West Kutz Pool and

A I have.
(Exhibit No. 1 marked; for
identification.)
Q I hand you Exhibit 1 in the Case and ask you if that is|
the map that you prepared? s “
A ThlS is a map that 1 prepared covering the Gallegos
Canyon Area and the adgoinlng fields. y

Q Would you explain to the comm1581on what this map coverfs

and what the colored designations are, Hr.‘Greer?

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES,
0l COUNT. REPONTERS,

ROOM 12, CROMWELL BLDG.
PHONES 7-964%5 AND 5.9548
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO

-5 .




A I set out on h

is map the Kutgz

I Basin

Canyon—Fulche
Field approximately as defined by the Co

I
also the Ve

missiong bresent ordecg
8t Kutz Field,

Q The Fulcher Kutz is colored jin brown?

WM. The West Kutz

{ he Commissions
‘orders now have it dei&ped, plus two addi

colored in o bring thig area up to Join

the uniy boundary,

Then we hayve colored the Gallegos Canyo

n Unit Areg in yellow ang
an ares to'the Northwest of the Gallggos Canyon Unit which is
covered by this-application is color;é i biue.

Q *;Th? lands covered by the application are the

designateq in yellow and blue

A

lands
on the map?

That is correct,

Q In your Opinion

s Mr, Greer, do the lands Covered i

esigaated‘green?

A From my study of

area color

¢ In your opinidn{ is thig comron source of supply separ
‘ate frop that of the Fuléher Kutz Pool which iS'cOIOPed)ihlbro.
A

It is‘definitély & separate source of Supply from the
“old original Kutz Canyon Basin Field.
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millions of years in which there has been adequate time for

'feel that - if the communlcatlon has been so poor that pressures

Q What lS the ba31s for that oplnlon?

A We have found, in the drilling of wells between the
Gallegos Canyon Area and the Kutz Canyon-Fulcher Basin Area,
that there exists a belt of low permeability sands which effect.-
ively separate these two poola. From core analysis and electric
sog information and productivity of the wells drilled witﬁin
this belt, which we have cross hatchea, we can definitely say
that this zone contains éand that carries a high connate water
content, a con31derab1y 1ower permeability than in either Kutz
Canyon or Fulcher Basin, andi as such has effectively preventéd

the équalization of preséures between the two poOls over these

préssureg to equalize, N ? g
T If there had been commurication, you mean?

A If the communication had been7§déquate*it certainl&,
the two pools certainly would have had an-equaliged pressuré

when they were initially discovered. | 1

Q There is no reason to expect that pressures will equal~

ize in the next few years, then?

A We feel that if the pressure,- let me change that. We
did not equalize vithin one hundred pounds over a period of
millions of years, that the communication will still be so poor

over the next 20 or 30 years that there will not be drainage

1NN

between , or from, one pool to the other. ' J
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Q There are certaln dry holes alonv the frlnges oF tﬂut

low permeable sapd?

4 Yes, there are geveral dry holes that have been drilled
which confirm our thinking in this respect. mhese wells are
Potash Ho. 2 pPipkin in Section 35, 28 Hgfth, 11 Weste. Another
o1l is Frontier No. 10 Bolack in section 427 forsh, 11 West.
Another is Benson-Montin No. 2 Gallegos Canyon Unit in Section

35, in 29 North, 12 West. Another 18 girfros Now 1 Mattix in

Section 24, 30 North and 13 West. Another 13 Western Hatural
No. 1 Bolack 1n Sectxon 2 in 27 North and 11 Wesat. Ano%her is
Wichinger No. 1 ¢rawford in gection 31 in 26 North and 11 West.

Each of these wells in which production was attempted by

sétting casing and ordinary completion methods, found very
1ittle,-if‘any, gas, and if the wells were shot, they produced
a‘Substantial amount of water. The;water, of course, ‘being the
rhigh>almpst smmobile interstitial water which wé normally find
in sands of extremely iOW'permeability.
MR, REED: I would like torintroduce Applicant's Exhibit

No. 1 in evidence at thls time.

MR% SPURRIER? without obJectlon it will be received.

(Appllcant's Exhibit No. 1
received in evidence.)

Q Did Vou have something further on that?

A es, I have a little more 1nformation. In regard %o

- the pressure data to which'l referred which establlsheé defi-

nitely that we have two @ifferent Qources of supply the initigé

i e+
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pressurc in the Kutz Canyon Fulcher 3&”1n Field was on the order |
of 575 to 580 pounds. That pressure existed over a distance of E
abqut 15 miles in which the pressures were equalized within jﬂét l
a few poundé. We have found the same situation in Gallegos

Canyon-West Kutz Area, in which over approximately the asame

Téistance of about 15 miles, pressures have equalized within Jjust
a few pounds or 465 to #68 pounds. The only variation from this
pressure, which we have found in each of the wells, is that as -
we approach theqe belts of low permeablllty tnere appeans to

exist a sort af transition in which the pressure commences its | ]

. . Y L . . N . ) N I
increase acwoss the impermeable barrier from one source of ;

aupply to the other. VWe feel that the same will probably be '

 fognd1£rue in the Southeast part of Kutz Canyon Field.,
Q So there has been pressure equaliiatiOn in the two
pools from Northwest to Southeast, but no pressure equalization : ,
between the two pools from Southeast to(ﬁorthwest, whiéh is the
'shorﬁer distance than the overall length?
A A pressure equalization of a few'pounds, say, over a
disbaﬁce of’15 miies and yet a differenge in pressure of'100>

pounds or closer to 120 pounds over a distance of only one or

‘>

two miles across thig impermeable barrier,
Q Iir. Greer, to your knowledge, has there ever been any
testimony presented to the Commission in any other case relating

to the spacing of gas wells in the Pictured Cliffs formation in

“the lands éovereci by the application, either the West Kutz or
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¢ Are those wells locateq 48 indicateq in the applicatig
Which we have'filed 2 copy of, which I show you?
A Yeg

> and thepre is on

mile North op the Ray well

e Oother well, Lot
s Which 1 bels
this l1aat week, o

-No, ] Graham, on

f these wells ag to their Productj ?
A Three of the wells Within the Gallegog Canyon Unit gre
- Produecing, g of the welis comple

+ and Lot pg,

er ab&ndoned or I e
t’emporarily ab&ndOHQ

d in the'bictured’C;ifTa;

I beliggghthey ar
te it :n the Fiuitlang, .

- )’ : N N 3 I
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Q Of these wells how many have been cored?

A Of the seven wells which Benson and Montin drilled, in
the Gallegos Canyon unit to the Pictured Cliffs Sand, five of
them were cored. We héd excellent recoveries on the whole and
as a result we have an unusually large amount of core informa-
tion covering the Géllegos Canyon Unit.

Q Could you state to the Cormmission wnichi of the wells
1iste§ ;n the application were the ones that were cored?

A  Benson and Montin Number 2, Gallegos Canyon Unit,
Number 3, Number 4, Number 5, and Number 7.

Q Do you have any information as to whether the::Bay or
‘the Locke's well have been cored? |

A Bay's w611~was cored. Locke's well was not cored.

Q What type ol core analysis was made cn’the Benson and

Montin wells?
O A We had two typea of core analyses mads, both by Core
Laborstories of Dallas, The aralyses were run in their Farming-
ton Laboratory and in their Worland, Wyoming, Laboratory. In
each well we took sevgral samples and had what we commonly termw
conventional core analyses prepared, and then from all the rist
_ of the core we had speeiai'ahalyses run., I might explain the
difference in the conventional annlyioi and special analyses.

Q Go ahesd. :

A In convcntional analyais, a ssall aanplo is taken from

the core and run, which small sample'il on the order of two or

&

R e Ty
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gﬂ;éé-inch;s,‘ﬁﬁérégé, in speciéiﬂanai§§iéwihéwéﬁﬁire core \bT
section is analyzed, and of c¢ourse, gives a better average
figure for tﬁe characteristics of the core. We have found, and
later confirmed with Core Léboratories,<that in sandé‘which have
a high clay content, such as we have found in this area, that
the conventional ahélﬁses tends;to give-an erronecusly largc
porosity. In order to obtain an accurate“figure for this poros~
ity we have, therefore, ﬁad the épecial ahalyses run, which
eliminates the error.

In our area the error approximates 4 to 5% of pﬁrosf%y
&ifférence. In other.words, if the conventional anélysis shows

25% porosity the trﬁe‘effective porosity is on the order of 20%.

(Marked Applicantts Exhibit No.
2, for identification.)

‘Q I bhand you Applicant's Exhibit 2 and ask you to state
to the Commission what that is? 7
A Exhibit 2 contains copies 6f‘A11 of the core apai}ses
J.by the confentional and special analysis method, which were run
by Core Laboratories, and‘which’covers Gallegos Canyon Unit we;;g
Nos. 2, 3, k; 5 and 7. '“
~ MR. REED: I offer Exhibit 2 in evidencé.
MR. SPURRIER: Without objection it will be received.

(Applicant's'Exhibit No. 2 recéivef
in evidence.)

~Q Has any other.production research been run on the wells)

drilled by Benson and Mentin?
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[ A ¥e had Core Laboratories make a special additional =~ ~

study covering characteristics of the Pictured Cliffs Sands,
which information is in addition to the regular core analyses.

(Marked Applicant!s Exhibit Lo. 3,
for identification.)

Q I hand you Exhibit 3 and ask if that is the report of
that additional production research?

A This is a cdpy of the production reseafch tests made
by Core Laboratories, for us, -covering these pafticular wells.

Q What do those tests consist of?

A‘ One of the tests which we were especijlly interested

in was capillary pressure measurements. In order to give us a

separate method of estimating the formation of water content in
addition to t;he’- information shown by the cores,in the last few
\years work done with capillary pressure measurements of core
’samples‘_ have indicated that on the whole, excellent results can
be obtained and that conndte water content can be estimated
réther clbsely fi'om these capillary pressure tests.

In additit;m, we desired to have still another method of
estimating the connate water content ,“so we had Core Laboratories

run residﬁtiés.._of the cores and a.nélyses of the formation water.

From the electrical reaigw:uq of the core samples, the resistiv-
ity of the connate water and the characteristics shown by the

" electric logs, we have then a third method, whereby we can esti
mate the connate wefer content. :

Core Laboratorie‘s determined these core reaistivibics» and

- d rp g sare ..a-.n._.-.,_.-_._-_J
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water resistivities in ordefmghat

T e e L

we nmight nake this calculation,

In addition, they went- into some detai ( Lo explain the convern.-

ment of borosity, which is the Special analysis, and algo vihy
the conventionai analysis isg More accurate for the méasurement
of beérmeability,

L SR

MR, REED: T offer BXDADIit No. 3 in evidence,

£

SPURRIER: Without objection it will be received.

(Applicantts Exhibit No, 3
received in evidence,)

Q@ Has any temperature ang formation water analysig been

made for any of the welis?

(Marked Applicantrs Exhibit No,
4, for idéntification.) ‘

Q I hand you ipplicanttg Exhibit 4 and ask you if that.

‘s8hows' the results;of'those analyées?'

4 Exhibit 4 shows Feéservoir temperature in each of the

7 of the formation watei ag determined by‘Core“Laboratories. - -

MR, REED:"I offer Applicantts Exhibit 4 in evidence,

MR. SPURRIER; Withont objectior it will be received. >
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[ (Appllcant'e hxhlbit No. L ]
received in evidence.)

Q Has any e_}.ectricall log surveys been made on any of the
wells? . | - -

A  We ran electrical log gurveys on four of the wells
completed in the pictured Cliffs Sands.

(Marked Appl:.cant' g Exhibit
"No. 5, fnr 1dent111cat10n°)

QI hand you Exhibit. 5, and ask you if that is a copy

of those logs? | |

A Exhlbit 5 is a copy of electrical logs run through the
pictured Cliffs formation on Gallegos Canyon Unit Wells No. 3,
L, 5and 7.

Q wOuld you explain to the Commission what the attached
paper is on edbh of those logs? |

A ve have taken the jnformation determined in the labora-

“tory as to formation, resisti.vity of the core samples and the

resiSt:Lv:.uy of the formation water and then from the elect.rlcal _

_lo_g we Can determine the resistivity of the formatlon a8 measui
ed in the well, and from these factors, we c¢an estimate the
cbnnatd;va_tox" content. _

) This method of calculation was initially developed by Mr.
srchie of the 8Shell 0il Company, and has received sncreasing
acceptance over the last few years as an excellent method of
estimating the connate wa.ter content where it 18 possible to

: obﬁain 1nformation as to the reszstivity of the formation water

; : ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOGIATES
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“Tand resistivity of the formation itself. We have these Figures ] t
from Core lLaboratories analyses and, therefore, feel that we havp
reasonably accurate methods of estimating the connate water.

MR. RE&D: Offer Exhibit 5 -~ Go ahead.
_ o | A (Intefrupting) I would like to point out in particulan
Gallegos Canyon Unit No. 5, in which it is evidenced that there
\is a marked chﬁnge in the resistivity charécferistics between i

the uppef and lower partsg of the sand. In this particular well | ,é

we found about 80 or 90 feet of Pictured Cliffs sand. All of

this sand showed porosity and might have been interpreted: to be

productive., Hoﬁéver, from q&is electrical log we can determine
that the connate water conteﬁ%ﬁ;in the upper part of th= sand
is only about 50%. We calculate 49.6%, whereas in the bottom

’»f\ﬁ{  of the sand the formation water content frémféur electrical log ’ ;

calculations would be approximately 81l%, which is too high

'Connaté'water content to allow commercialiproduction. That .

section, if it produced anything,iybuld‘probably produce just

water, jintihe%completion of this well, we piugged off this
lower saction; which is interpreted to be Qater productién. A
similér calculation was made for No. 7, showing the difference
in connate water content of 34% in the'uppér part of the sand

" and 78.8 percent in the bLottom part. 'Inciéentally, on No. 7 it
is quitﬁ'éppa;ent from thisfelectricai'log and tég connéte7watew

céntentfinformétion‘that, alchough we hid about 100 feet of

Pictﬁrgd Cliffs'sand,‘only about 30 feet of it is gas»producbiv*. ‘ X
| ‘_ S R S N

o,
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Lahouldpoint ‘oﬁt or'v ;0:0 thifxi and ‘chat is, in runninpw
the electric logs we had mlero-logs run which confirms tho core
analyges and confirms our other -estima{;es of net pay thickness,
as distinguished by the micro-~log.

MRe REED$ I would like-to offer Nxhibit 5 in evidence.
MR; SPURRIER: Without objection 1t will be received,

(Applicant?s Zxhibit No, 5
received in evidence.)

MR, SPURRIER: Let's take a five minute breai,
(Recess) , V "
FR. SPURRIER: You may proceed, lMr. Greer,

(Marked Applicantts Exhibit.
Hoe. 6, for identificatiOn.)

Q I hand you Applicant's Exhibit 6. Would you state
what that is, please?

A  Exhibit No, 6 shows a compariscn of elsctrical log data
with & gas ’increa.sa log :c’sf'tm‘c wells which were drilled quite

(1)

1556 together, - This 'mi‘ormuén gave us a mti;od of confirm-
:I.ngl our cllcul.atiéns made by electrieal log data,

. Q@ How were thaae tests made? ; ’
A The well on the left hand side of the exhibit is Banson* |
Mnntin No. 8, which was drilled through the Pictured Cliffs sand'
and completed in the mi;ato f'mm'cion. We then. d,—*illed a _well
to the Pictured Cliffs Stmd about 300 feet from Na. 8. Thoae

mlls then are quite close tegothcr and we rm that the sand

c!uracterist,ics are probably ncarly dem:ical in qm well as

ADRA DEARNLEY. & ASSOCIATES
. COURT  REFORTERS

RQOM 12, CROMWELL® BLOG.
PHONES 7.9€645 AND 35.8346"
ALBUO\J!‘RQU' NEw MEXICO

17~




st

A}

it i e e s s 8k e

icompared to the other. We have shmm by ‘the green coloring the

total thickpess of the Pictured Cliffs Sand in this particular
well, which is approximately 115 feet. The part of the sand
that we calculated to be productive is ';‘:olqred in yellow.’ This
we would determine from our electrical log analysis and just in
general, I would like i;o point out that this well was drilled

with clear water, and this water was on the Pictured Cliffs

\‘formatiqn for several weeks, while the well was drilled all the

~way to the Dakato sand. For that reason, there has been some

invasion of fresh water into the sand and has, theréfore, in-

fluenced the exact amount of the resistivity of the formation.
in . : |
But/general the characteristics of the resistivity are quite

different from the upper‘ part éf the ;)sand , as compared with the
lower parts | | | |

In confirmlng thls calculatlon, when we drilled well No. 6,|
which 1s shown on the r:,ght hand side of this exhibit, we meas-:

ured the inerease in gf*“ prod' ton as we drilled ‘the sand. In

order to do this we set p:.pe on top of the P:Lctured Cllfi's sand,

I say on t.cp, it was about 5 feet mto the sand, moved the

* rotary off and -Jri_lled a well in with cable tools. Every few

feet we would shut down and measure the amouht of gas. By the
amount of in&rease as we pene:brat‘éd t‘,he'formation, we were able

to tell how long we encountered productive sand. This distance '

is shown by the red coloring and it can be seen after about 30

feet of penetratlon below the pipe the gas quit- increasing. o
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Tt happened at that particular point that one of the,

because of difficulties with the rig, it was shut down for 40O

~hours. When we resumed drilling we made a bailing test to

e el 0

determine how much water had filled up in the hole «uc the end
of the 40 hours, and we found the bailer perfectly dry. There

was not a drop of water being produbed vhen our total depth was

about 1466. We drilled a few more feet and found no increase

in gas production, and then, at about a depth of approximately -
1475 to 80 we shut down for another 12 hour bailing-tést'~0ibe

sure that we had not picked up any watér, but'atkthis_point we

‘found that the'well‘had comméﬁced to make water and we made a

test at that time, in order to determine the amount, which as I

recall was approximately 2 gallons an hour,

This we consider to be positive ev1dence that we- had passed

'x«

through the productive part of the sand. Just the fact that the

gas failed to increase, of course, we might consider negative

e71dence, but the factthat we plcked up water definitely con-. -

,firms the faet that we had drlllea through the gas pay and went

inta,non-productlve formatlon. Therefore, although there is

115 feet of Plctured Cliffs sand whlch is porous in thls parti-
cular area, we are convinced that there is only about L0 feet
of'productive]sand.
MR, REED: I offer Applicant?s Exhibit No. 6 in evidence.
MR. SPURRIER§ Withéut ob jection it will be’réceived.f’

(Lppllcant's Exhibit No. 6
received in evidence.)
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Exhibit |
ntifiCation.)

arieq APplicants s
Ho. 7, for ide

7 is a Similar ¢

Ybe of gas inerease log which
was made for Well No., 1

* e had initially proposed s rs thig|
3

but the Farmington sang blew out

: wall“aﬁdwhéVéMEIﬁiiér information on it, a

our cther wells a;
were cored

@ What does that show in Comparison to the other well
that wag drilled

with cable tools?
A This shovis.

We, therefore,
| ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES . '
' . COURT reronTERS .
ROOM 12, ¢

PHONES 7.9
ALBUQUERQ

ROMWELL 81 pg,
S45 AND 5.9544
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tested this well for two or three days after shot in order ©6
gee if the increasge in gas production as a result of the shot

woul& hold up. It did not. In our mind, in my mind this shows
that the lower section, since it did not increase after the shot
i® neot gas productive. The ouly production that we can expect‘
from this particular well must come from the upper 15 or 20 feet

of sand, which was too close to the pipe to effectively shoot it

MR. REED: I offer Exhibit No. 7 in evidence.
'MR. SPURRIER: Without objection it will be received.

(Applicant?s Exhibit No. 7
received in evidence, )~

(Marked Applicant's Exhibit
No. 8, for identification.)

Q@ I’hand you Applicant's Exhibit 8 and ask you to state
what that is?

A Exhibit 8 is a summary‘of our calculation of connate
lwater content. As I indicated before, we estimated the connate
‘water coﬁtent from thréérééparate and distinct‘methods. One of
them was from a speciai core ahalysis, another was from electri-
cal i;g data plus resistivity measurement of the sand and fqrma—
tion water, and the third method was by capiilary pressure o
measurgments; | .

Wg-would'like to point out that in estimating the connate
water by special core analﬁsis, that the total waters measured b
Core Laboratories shoWeq a content in excess of 60 percent. We

felt that there was a possibility that in doring this particulan

y

»]

R B T v

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
COURT REPORTERS .
. ROOM 12, CROMWELL BLDG:
PHONES 7-9645 AND 3.9%46¢
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

-21- .

e




&

RN

I { i
ISR &
.

‘sand with its high shale content, that it migkt have picked up |

~ that their method might not be as accurate as is ordinaFily

some filtrate from the drilling mud, which would give us a highe

water content than actually existed in the formation. Core

Laboratories has done a lot of work in _estima’ting "o’r‘-.in 'calt:uf.-'
~:l.‘éu;ing the trué formatioﬁwater content from the total amount of
water which they measure in their laboratories. This has been
deternmined from quite a lot of experience, which they have had,

with a number of sands in the past.

They have pointed out, however, that with shaley sands,

found for sands that are relatively ciean. We have deviated a
little from a conservative standpoint; which ﬁe think, enéineers
should be conservative in estimating 1;.\he considerably lower
cqnnaie water content than is indicated by the core anal'jrses ‘
tliem‘éelves. | «

"We have estimated that by calculatihg how much the forma-
tion water in the cores was diluted as a result &f the mud
filtrate entering the core while the well was cored. As an
exém‘ple of how we caléul‘ated that,vwe know the formation water
to bave a chloride content on the érder of 34,000 parts per
million, This we determined by actually measuring some of the’
water produced from the wells. In analyzing the core, Cdrg
Laboratory ran chlori"c.l:es for us thr’oughbﬁ't the ‘section Qbred,
from Aindivi\d}ial samples of ‘t{_he\ ,_;céres. Tl;g chloride content

‘shown by their calculations was approximately 20,000 parts per

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
. COURY REFORTERY
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“million on two of the weils, “nd around 28,000 parts per millien]
on another of the wells. We, tlierefore, reduced the total water

shown by the Core Lab. analysis by the ratio of 20,000 to 34,000
or, 28,000 to 34,000, whichever the case might be, in order to
arrive at total water content within the core sample corrected
for this filtration of water from our mud. We feel that gives
a minimum water content théﬁ we can possibly estimate ffom the
core analyses. The summary of that is about 50.3% as an average
from four of the wells. |

Our electfié log data showed an average connatg water con-
temt of 46.6%, The-separate capillary pressure showed connate
éf 53.6. The average of these three is 50.1% connate water
content. The overall averages;all‘agree within a few pgrcent.;

He feel that}wé have a very reasonable figure for connate water

from these particular wells, as a result of this rather exteris-
ive research work we have done.

MR. REED: I offer Exhibit 8 in evidence.

MR, SPURRIER: Without objection it will be received.

MR§ REED:  Our next item is a general swmmary and conclusiop
of some of the reservoir chéracteristics. It would probabiy '
také sometime £0'pre5ent it coﬁpletely. I wonder if it would be
helpful to break now and meet earlier this afternoon.: |

MR. SPURRIER: We will recess until 1330.

>

~ (NOON RECESS)

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
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AFTERNOO

GO SLSSION T

MR, SPUI?.I‘iII‘JR: The meeting will come to order,

please, kir,
Greeyr: -
DIRI::CI EXAMINATION
( Continued)

Q You are the same Ir,

Greer that testifiog ﬁhis mor-ning?/
A Yes, sir, "

| -

Q  lr, Greer, ag g result of the gty

in the datg that has been eompiled

dy that has been made

» COneerning the reaérvoir
undex ths landa involved 1in the application » What are youp con..
¢lusions sg to the porosity, permeability,

thickness of the P2y, and other reserveir
&

connate water ang

characteristics_?

We hava wrardzed most

ef the reservois cha
tics and have get then out on an

Exhibit,

racteris.

 (Yarked Applicantte Fxhibit T

Eoe 9, for idantifieatim.)

€ . I hand you Exhibit no,
and just tell what it shows,
A Exhibit No,.

9 and ask you to idéntify’that,

Clifrs fbrmat_ion in each

s o
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drawn average values for the reservoir characierigtics and thoge
averages are, for net pay thickness—AOQIfeet, Porosity - 18%,
commate water - 50.1%4. The average permeability wag 5.9 milli-~
darcys,

érom this information we can determine the total volume of
gas in place, Per acre foot and also,‘the recoverable gas to an
abandonment pressure we eétihate to be 150 pounds. We have also
estimated tha Feserves recoverable to anVOﬁerating iine’pfeSSuré
of 250 pounds, These figures are total gas in placg, 137,000
cubic feet per acre foot, Recoverable to 150 pound;; 95:5000
Cubic feet per acre foot, and Técoverable to 250 pound'iine
pre3sure, 65,000 cubic feet per acre foot,

Q What is the basis for your estimate of the abandonment

~ Prescure? -

A We have’two ways of making estimates of abandonment
Pressure. QOne ig that as the reservoir Pressure declineg the
wélls productivityfdecline, and at sbme point, which we estimat
fto'be ;rOuhd 150 pounds, the productivity uyf £he wells will be

80 low as to be uneconomic to produce them.

" The other factor determining abandonment pressure is that
line Pressure at which we can Aift the water which accunmilates
in the bottom of the hole, through thg}ﬁubing and so unload the

well as to alloy the gas to yroduce. Now, Just what pressure

ADA DéARNLEY & ASSCCIATES
COURT REPORTERS -

RooMm 12, CROMWELL BLDG.
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- no definite means of knowing when it will be lowered and, of

little from one well to another. But it's going to be on an

order of 50 to 100 pounds. Therefore, when we operate with a
line pressure of, say, 50 pounds or 100 po{inds, we may have to
shut the well in, let the pressure build up b’efore we can un-
load the water out of the well. When we reach a point as the
pressure declines, that we can't 1lift the water out‘of the well,
that will define our abandonment pressure.

g ‘Which you estimats now at 150 --

A (Intéfrupting) Which we estimate to be on the order of
150 pounﬂds’. =

Q VWhat is the basis for your fignre of 250 po}unds line
pressure? ' 3 ‘

A "I’hat is approximately the line pressure at which the
wells are now being operated. (nour pariticular wells it has
vafied from around 225 ’pounds to about 250 pounda.

In the old Fulcher Basin Field, the area farther east from
the compressor statié’ﬁ, the line pressure has been on the order
of 250 to 3'00‘,‘:}>ounds for a period of épproi’cimately ten years.
We presume at sometime the gas compény will lower the line

pressure, but we don!t know when. In our area we also hope that

the operating line pressure will be lowered in time, but we havd

course, the gas contracts that are written do not sei: out a
definite time at which this pressure will be lowered. ’ So, all

that we can do is estimate our recovefable reserves at this tj;imd

I

~m— -
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s drop ofr it, will it not?

A That ig true,

The cloger the Spacing,
an

the fagger the
Pressure will drop’off, d the faster the gate of Production
will accordingly drop of

*

MR, SPURRIER:

A Yes, 5

(Applicant's Exhibit No, 9

N evidence, )

qffaetting wells,

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES .
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S Exhibit
10, for identificat;ion.)

sk you 1f that shows the

{(Marked Applicants
Q@ I hangd you Exhibit 10 ang a

well ang the offset?
A

in which four wells ;

Year ang shut in pressure tests taken on th0se wells,

in pressure of %66 poungs,
hlitial'pressﬁre' of 461 pounds,

'I’hompéo‘n b{q. 3 hadgd- é éhut in 'pi'_e

Harmon No. 2 hag an

Then in Section 3, Danube

ssure of 4.63_ pounds,
Section 34, in~28 North, 12 'wegt

» Benson ang Montin ﬁo. 4,
: llegos Cényon Unit hag initig]

Y
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They are all within one or two pcinds of 465 pounds, with
the exception of Harmon No. 2, which is off four pounds from
that. Those shut in pressures were taken by representative of
El1 Paso Nayural Gas Compahy with a dead weight tester, were

witnessed by a representative of the Conservation Commigsion and

myself. The pressure on Hancock No. 11, I took it perscnally .

‘with a dead weight tester and, are as follows:

Oh May 26th after shut in nine days, the well showed

pressure of ALh pounds. This was a'spriug gauge Ll ly pounds.
,w%{i? On June Brd after shut in 17 days, it showed 443 pounds on

my’épriﬁg gauge. I assumed from that that the well hﬁd\probably
| built up to a maximum and from that point on{éontinued tak;ng

preSsure tests with a dead weight tester. v -
“jtfg . On Jgne 7th, after shut in 21 days, the pressure was 446}

pounds. \ v
On June 8th shut in 22 days, hhé pounis.

June 1llth, shut in 25 days, it was hhfé pounds.
That is a pressure ‘decrease from virgin pressure of about
18 or 20 pounds. This definitely indicates that in the brief
period of L4 or 5 months production from offset wells, that the
gas under this particulaf tract had been efficiently drained,
and in faét somethingnon the order of 6 or 7 percent of the
reserves have already been produced out from under that tract

i
before the well was completed. We feel that these are representfi-

AV

 tive pressures for that particular well for~tio reasons. One is

the weil had a go od 1nitial productlvity, over a million cublc ]

N A G v O n 4 AT e o
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a
distance; approximating, & half mile from each well, which is a

_that?

oy

feet per day natural. 4sfter shot, shows a productivity on the
order of 3,000,000 feet. A well with this capacity will ordi-
narily build up quite rapidly as long as there hés not been a lot
of production ﬁaken from the ﬁell. it was open only a short
time after shot, apprcximately two or three days, and for a well
of that capacity and under fhose conditions, we would anticipate

a maximum preséure within four or five days. We feel this

evidence is conclusive that the offsetting wells drained

RE N e il A

total'draihagé area on the order of 600 acres per well.
MR. HEED: We would like to offer Exhibit 10 in evidence.
MR, SPURRIER: Without objection it will be received.

{Applicant's Exhibit Ko, 10
received in evidence.)

(Marked Applicant's Exhibit
No. 11, for identification.)

Q F¥r. Greer, I hand you Exhibit 11 and ask you to identify

A  Exhibit 11 shows the estimated future production rate
.and .« ccumulative brodugtion'expressed in terms of income, which
we can anticipate from an average well drilled in the Gallegos
Canyon Unit on léo-écré spacing. Tﬁat calculation is based
primarily on the information which we ha%é developed in regard
to reserves. The accuracy of that calculation will be directly

proportional to the accuracy of our reserve estimates, and we

feel that they are,quite accuratee.

R i S £ 1 e i o en s}
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Q  What does the graph show?

A  Yor one thing, it shows that with wells drilled so
close together and with the capacity to produce, which is so

~high in comparison to the reserves, that the production rate
will decline quite rapidly.

Q@ By so close together, you meah on 1l60-acre spacing?

A I mean on 160-acres. With an initial delivérability
into the line ot 5,060 cubic feet per day per well. We would
anticipate that the pfoduction rate would be down to 3,000 cubic

”‘feét‘per day. At the end of five years it would be on the
of&ér of 50;000\qubic feet.per day, approximately gpe-tenth/the
initial deliverabilityﬂin the line. At the end of‘ﬁen years
the cumulative income for one well would be about 22 or 3 thous-
and. It costs approximately $17,000.00 per well to drill and
compiete.wells in this area. We anticipate in operating cost

a minimum of $25.00 per well per month, which is $300.00 a year

or $3f000.00 in ten years. So, at the gnd of ten yvears we
would have invested, in an average well, $17,000.00 building and
'dgvelopment cost,\$3,000.007operating expenses,Afof a total of
$20,000.00. This does not include the cost of the leafes initi-
élly.: It is quite definite that we cannot economic&liy<é§ford
to drill wells under this type of spacing paﬁtern. |

I would like to point out that thié calculétion, that this

type of calculation has been developed over a number of years

subsequent to the initial back préssufe testing, which was in-

e ce
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from a factor of around five or six tenths, up to about one.

‘mile or three or four miles, then this production curve would

e

accepted by thekindustry as a method of projecting production
histories of gas wells. We feel quite confident in our:predictec
production pérformance as set'out on this graph.

I would like to add, that the total factors that we have
used in constructing this graph are the resefves, which we have
prev1ously gone over, plus back pressure test information. Now,
in bdclng b 1ck pressure tests on wells we have two experimental -
constants that have to be determined for the partisular wells;
One of them can beldetermined quite accurately by prodﬁction
into the line. The othericonstant has been determined over a

number of years to be quite consistent for gas wellsg and varies

The'theoreticab value for that factor would be very neafly one.
In ourback pressure tests of weils in this area we have found
that factor to be within approximately ten percent of ohe, and
have uséd a factor of one in making our calculation. We anti-
cipate that the productlon history will very closely parallel
this rate as set out here. There is only one thing that could

effect the shape of that productlon curve, and that would be,
if the wells;are drilled, say, in one end of the unit, only such

that they could drain the ehtire unit for the distahce of the

flatten out and the production rate would not dr0p off so fast. )|

The reason being that the wells would, be producing gas from

ADA DEARNLEY-& ASSOC!ATES
COURT REPORTERS | "
ROCM 12, ,CROMWELL BLOG. _
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“tracts outlying their own 16D-acre units. That sort of ERifig ™ )
has happened in the old Kutz~Canyon-Fulcher 3asin thing in the
past and has caused a great deal of misconcepiion in the pro-

ductivity of the Pictured Cliffs well.

MR, REED: I would like (o offer Exhibit 11 in evidence. “I

¥R, SPURRIER: Without objection it will be received.

{Applicantts LExhibit No. 11
received in evidence.)

)

Q Mr. Greeg is there any production history in the Fulche
Kutz Basin that does not have these wells thai dr aw from other
’dreas and’ wnlch m;ght support such a production cﬁrve as a
matter of exper1ence9

A Thereﬁf?’cnlyvone‘aﬁea in the entire Fulcher Basin-
Kutz ngyon Field that we feel wells have produced‘éésfoﬁlyffrom
their individual tracts and have not received drainage from out-~

lying areas.

(Marked Applicant!s Exhibit
No. 12, for identification.)

Q I hand you Exhibit 12 and ask if that shows where the
“Wwells are located? | |

A ExhlbltviZ is another ;iat of this area on whlch, colort

ed in yellow, is a small area coverlng a group of wells which
have p;oduced gaa from under this one partlcular area, and N
probably have not d“ained gas from any other part of the fleld.
The way we know that to be true is from the development of

H‘the field. Iniﬁiél development in the Kutz-Canyon-Fulcher Basin

" 'Field is in the approximaﬁé center of the field as it is!qgwﬁ

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
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in field at a-‘rapid drilling rate,b such that there was no pos-
'sibility for this area colored in yellow to drain gas from the

were determined from the Northwest, which prevented migration

'area, colored in yellow, v(rould_‘ approximate 120 or 130 acres per

somewhat similar to the one we have calculated for Galle’goé

T R e MRS e s

defined. The production was gradually extended to the South~
east from the old Kutz Canyon Field and a discovery well, I
velieve around 1938, was dr-illed in the Fulcher Basin Field.
From those two points, production was moved out by approximately
offset locations in both directions, Northeast and Southwest.

In the course of this 'deifé‘l‘o ment, one operator stepped oui;
about two or three miles from nearest pi‘odﬁction and drilled\a
well, BHHNS ,,Nb. 1 };?agggner, in this area colored in yéllow. :Tha}‘;

area was immediately drilled up and the area Southeast of it was|.

old field to the Houtheast. Likewise, the limits of the field

into that yellow are= .

N :
Now, tke average d-iisity of development in this particular

well. There were six wells drilled on one secﬁion, two wells
drilled on another half sec;ion, and theﬂ all of these wells
had probably been draining part of the section that lies to the
Southwest. There-is an area that the wells h’ad to produce
the gas that undérlaid their tracts only, and that is all the
gas they couid produce. In such a condif.;'.on we canﬁpreﬁdict the

protiuction performance of wells and wOuld”a'nti‘cipate' a curve

Canyon Unit.

"ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
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@  You are referring there to kxhibit 1197

A

A Yes, it would be similar to our Exhibit 11,
MR, REED: 1 offer Lxhibit 12 in evidence,

f MR, SPURRIER: Without objection it wil] be received,

e ———t————

(Applicantts Exhibit Mo, 12
received in evidence, )

(Ilarked Applicantrg Exhibits

) _ - Nos. 13 and lb,, for identi-
fication, }

Y'Qr I hand you Exhlbit 13 .and ask you to stace vhat it shows?

A Exhibit 13 shows the productlon history of a- dlscovery

W61l 4n thig area colored in yellow, which we have Just descrlbec;

I don't believe I identified that by sectlon. Letts put that

into the record. This area colored in yellow covers Sectlon 22,

Part-of Section 30, part of Section 31 and the North half of
Section 32 in Township 30 Horth, Range 12 West, all in the North:

‘Wwest part of the Fulcher Bagin Field, . I o

Exhlbit 13 shows the production history of the discovery . o

well in that area. As can be seen from this curve the s’cales
‘being the same as our Exhibit No. 11, there jis a close suna.laritz

~in Production Performance of this discovery well in what we cal—

culate to ‘be the" production perfdrmance on léO-acre ‘spacing in

Gallegos Canyon there,

MR, REED: T offer Exhibit 13 in evidence.

MR, SPURRIER° Without obJecticn At w111 be recelved.

: : ( Applicant's Exhibit No, 13
Lm‘___vw_m SR received in evidence.) - |
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rnat bhdb is

Q I banﬁ you btniu*b Bh and ask you to Siéﬁm

ploase?

nivit 14 shows the average production history =7 une

A LX

nine wells in this particular area. i@ rrepared this production

Uy

-
U.

thab tho discuvery ‘well which we choose
: wol
an exnmple, was not an unusuai/anu'“

history to ba certaln
£ ita narformance WAg zzot

eogparable to average risformance of all tne wells. Lt 18
apparent, by comparing the two curves, that they are'quitéfsimi—
lar.

M. KEEU3 I offer Exhibit 1k in evidence.

MR+ SPURRIER3 without objection it will be received.

§ Jr. Greer, did you prepare any project
Unit Area based on 520~acre

ed production

history plat for the Gallegos Canyon

spacing?
A I have.

(Marked Applicant's Exhibit
Ko. 15, for 1dentification.)

¢ I hand you Exhibit 15 and ask you if that is such a

plat?

_ A  Exhibit 15 is a produ

for 320-acre spacing in the Gallegos Canyon unit.
Q What does it show in comyarison with -
A (Interrupting) It shous on 320 acres ‘the rate of pro»

ction history raleulated by ms,

duction decline will bo eenaidornhly less and that the eumulati
;M*grﬁme will be. proportiﬂnltoly greater, 1In this ease, at the

el of ten ywars
ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
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$41,000 ;b’d‘”65%7;5:666.‘66".";’éii;-iiﬁ?,i}“iﬁ&é' than tuwice the cost of
drillingka well and is, in our opinion, the minimum profit which
we can economically drill wells under,

MR. REED: I offer Exhibit 15 in evidence.

MR. SPURRIER: Without objecéion it will be received.

{Applicantts Exhibit No. 15
received in ewvidence.)

Q . Have you made any comparison between the recoverable
gas in place under the sub-lands and that in the Fulcher Kutz

Pool?
A I‘have made a comparison.

{Marked Applicant's Exhibit

Y A Oomcn 3 2L At e
1O .1.6, for identification.;

-~

‘Q’ ‘I hand you Exhibiﬁxlé and ask you to state what that is

A . FExhibit 16 shows the difference of the comparitive
difference ih reserves in the West Kutz Gallegos Canyon Area as
compared to the Kutz Canyon-Fulcher Basiii area, as effected by
this difference in reservoir pressure, to which we have previousbr

referred, assuming all the other factors to be the same.

%

Q - What is that difference and the conclusion that you dra
'frém it, Mr. Greer? '

A ' The point that I would like to make here is; that with
thia-diffe?ence of 100 pounds or 120 pounds in reservoir é
‘pressur'e that there is a somewhat propbrtibnately less amount of
vgas in place in the“uallegos Canyon'gréa than in Kutz»Ganyon and

Fulcher Basin frea. Sin¢é we can measure theipressures quite
' ' ' et e
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accurately, we can determine also quite zccurately what this
comparigson is. It is dependent upon simple fundamental engineer-
ing facts and is quite accurate.

This shows that the recoverable gas to operating line

N

pressure of 250 pounds is only €12 28 much in the Gallegos CanyoA~
Area as in Kutz Canyon-Fulcher Basin,bsimply because we have a
Jower initial reservoir“pres§ur¢. To a final abandonment
pressure we have approximately 7% as much recoverable gas for
Gallegos Canyon as compared to Kutz Canyoﬁ. ”ﬁbw, £ha€ is'assum-

ing all other factors to be the sapge.

We have evidence from a previous hearing that the connate

water content in Kutz Canyon-Fulcher Basin was estimated to be

20%. We have a reasonably accurate figure of 50% in Gallegos
ganyqn. That gives us‘a‘still’lower volume of gas in_place in
Gallegos GanYon than in the initial field. HNow connaie water
contents are nore difficult to -determine exactly. We don't know
that it was exactly 20% in tﬁe old Kutz-anyon~Fulchér Basin
Field. We feel it is reasonably close to 50% in our area, but
under any method of comparison we definitely have considerably
less gas in‘Gallegos Canyon area than in Kutz Canyon. We anti-
cipate that to be, assuming the same thickness, the same porositly -
there would be iesS‘ﬁhan half as much gas in Gallegos Canyon as 3
in Kutz Canyon. | | '

Just a word in regard to the other factors which we assumed

to be the same. At this previous hearing the porosity in the

e st T . St i e
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Kutz Can N \rea was set out as 20/2, whereas we know our porosm.t}}

E the unit on the Northuest.

}
to be about 18%, so, if anything we have a lower porosity. The

sand thickness was estimated at LO feet, which is quite close to
what we estimate for our Area. So, juéb in general, there are
roughly twice as much recoverable resefves under the same a?eaﬁ
in Kutz Canyon as under Gallegos Canyon.

MR. REED: I offer Exhibit 16 in evidence.

¥R. SPURRIER: Uithout obJectlon it will be received.

(Applicant?s Exhibit No. 16
received in evidence.)

5 ST (Marked Applicant's Exhibit
No. 17, for identification.}

Q I hand you Exhibit 17 and ask you What that 1s?

A Before we go into Exhibit 17 I ihink we night just
point out the significance of that difference.

Q@ What is the conclusion y&u draw from that?

A  S8ince there is half as much gas in Gallegos G.:s;nyon as
in Kutz Canyon-Fulcher Basin Field, in order for us to recover °
the same volume of gas ber well as is anticipated in Kutz Canyon
we need twice‘ as much acreage assigned to each well.

Q Wiil you go ahead with Exhibit 17?2

A Exhibit 17 shows a cross section made from? electrical.
logs of wells in 'che' Gallegos Canyon Area. These wells are: |
Gallegos Canyon Unit No. L, No. 5, and Bay Petrolyum No. 1

Federal in Section 27, 29 Norf'- , 13 Vest, which directly offsets

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
© COURT REPORTERS

ROOM 12, CROMWELL BLDG.
PHONES 7-9843 AND 5.954¢
ALBUQUERGQULE, NEW MEXICO




i e 2 e o e e B e e i e -~ - [T e e e e e e e e e S

From our work w1th electrlc logs we c¢an predlct rather

accurately, or we can detcrmine rather accurately, the net pay
thickness in each of these wells. It is apparent from this
cross section, that the thickness of net pay drops off markedly
from the Southeast portion of the Gallegos Canyon Unit to the
Northwest part of the unit and into the area Horthwest of the
unit, which 1s covefed by this application and which we have
colored in blue on Exhibit No. 1. In our calculation @f econom-
‘ics, we have used 40 feet of net% pay as an average throughout the
unit. Unless things change con31derably {rom what conditions
néw appear to be, in the blue area Northwest of the unit there
will be much less than 40 feet of net pay, in fact, there wili
be something on the order of 20 feet. This is indicated by
Ba}'s No. 1 Federal and was also indicated by the gas increase
‘log on our Gallegos Ganybn Unit No. 1, which is also in the
Horthwest area. j‘ |

It is apparent then, from this cross section, that if 320-
,acre spacing is necessary, wnlch we feel it definltely is within

the unit that it also is qulte necessary in the blue area Horth-

)

west of the unit. !

MR. REED: I offer Exhibit 17 in evidence.
MR, SPURRIER: Without objection it will be received.

(Applicint's Exhibit No. 17
received in evidence.)

Q Mr, Greer, have you made any estimate as to the waste
‘ ‘ .
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L tha‘c would resu’t from dé#elopment of this acreage on a spacmg

pattern denser than one well for each 320 acres?

A I have.
- Q What is the result? What is that estimate?

A In the drilling and completion of wells in this area,
it is the practice to compiene the wells with cable tools. The
wells are open Lo the air blowing gas which is wasted for periods
varying,ifrém a few days to a_s‘muchifas two weeks, depending on
the amount of difficulty in completing the well. Sone o_f these
wells will‘ produce, durir;g that time, a considérable vol;me of
gas. Some of them an average of more than; a million feet a day,

to as high as three and maybe four million feet ver day. It is

" quite posgsible that on an avcrage , 8ix to ten million cubic feet

" of gas is wasted in each well, in drilling and completion of it.

This volume of gas whg.ch is wasted is, of course, twice as
muc‘h‘where you have two wells on 320 acres’, -than if yoﬁ ‘Just had
one well. Six million cubic feet of gas, out of 'ultimat.é re-
co{rery on vhe order of six hundred million cubic feet, is
approximately ld .‘., It can beas high as 2% of the total reserves
are wasted to the air in the completion of the well which gas &
would be saved if we‘drill the wells on 320-acre spac_;.ng.

Q Have you made any estimate of the quantity of critical
‘materials that would be saved as a ‘result of spacing on 320 acrel?

A Just in our area done we are setting up a program to

develop, what we are now defining as a participating area which
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covers approiimaﬁéiiwéb;bdébéﬁrés;MgﬁamiﬁWWBEEH‘ﬁé“ﬁiiiua?iii on
the order of 75 to 100 wells, depending on how many offsets we
have to meet on thé 180-acre spacing. We can save the drilling
of something like 75 wells in our unit which will result in the
saving of over 1,000 tons of steel, which is quite critical at
this tine.

Q@ Total area will be approximately twice that?

‘A Before the entire area, should'production\continue to
the entire limits of the area as covered by this applicatidn, iﬁ
‘would be apprcximatelyﬁtwicé that or on the order of 2,000 tons
of steel saved. : - |

Q@ Mr. Greer, on what spacing pattern is the Southeast
portion of this pool being developed?. H

| A It has been developed on 160-acre spacing.
‘ Q Are there any weils drilled in the Northwest porﬁion,
£ﬁat is the part covered by the appligation on léO»acre spaéingz

A Bay Petroleum Corporation héé drilled one well on éart
of their land in this blue area. I understand that they own the
rest of the land in th;t particular section and can, of course,
assign whatever Comﬁission ofders,‘l60 or 320 aCres;to that
particular well., | |

Q The;e is no situation in those lands where thére are
four wells on a séction however?

A No, there are, in fact, there are no other completed

producing Eicturgd Cliff wells in the blue area o capable of

- R e ST U NS % Wi wt a ke e e L Ae
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there, ip your opinion, Mr, Greer, is the mogst conven-

lent ang Practical point to begin 320-acre spaéing in the pool?
A We can very Practically change the Spacing from 160
acreémfo 320 acreg at the Southes st boundary of the unit,

Q VWhy jig that?

L ) |
- ‘”.._.4._,“..-,_..-...“—\'____.\'_ ———— —--._.h—*“_~..._--.~...r.‘.‘......~-e-..‘.“..-.....- .
. ADA OEARNLEY & ASSOC'ATES N
. 2 COURTY REPORTERS :
ROOM 12, CROMWEL | BLDG.
- PHONES 7-9643 AND 5.9546
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO




Q Fr. Greer, in order to insure unifiorm 8pacing I €RA&

area covered by the application, and to protect correlative-

rignhts, wherc would you recommend that the wells be located in 3

cach section on 320-acre spacing?
A We have drilled our wells with initial pattern of 1ocatl

ing the wells in the Northeast and Southwest parts of the

section.

Q Are all the wells, presently located in the aréa,drilled

‘hon that basis?
A No. Bay Petroleum well is located in the Southeast

part of the section. However, we would like to be definite in
this one point, that we would prefer %o see the wells drilled in
the Northeast and Southwest paf%s of the section. However, as

:long as there are only two wells drilled to a section in the

#
7

blue afea, we would have absoluteiy no objection to where pheyﬁi
“were located.

© MR. REED: I would like, at this time, to take up a point
that has come up since the filing of the application. And that

is the pbint that there has been an applicatibn for approval of

location of wells in thé area covered by the applicdtion. I
think they are all in thé blue area or nearly all in the blue
area, and élthoﬁgh the Commission may well feel that it wants
to take the case under advisement oh'the merits, we would like f
= . to request that, at this€time; some expression be made‘éhat

,theséfpending'applications'for well locations be postponed,

X

I e ) e .
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pending the Fizal disposition of this case. Yhe applicacions |
are on the basis of L60-acre spacing up there. g

I understand that Bay Petroleun has a statement that they |
would like to rmake at this time.

MR, HMORAN: Hartin Horan, astoraey for the Bay Petroleunm,
and we wish to atate that we are in accord with the petition
here and the spacing\pattern for the Gallegos Unit, and the blue
area inoluded outside the unit. iowever, the point that was
brought up at the last, on the pending application for the other
wells in thé blue area. If they are approved prior to the
gpacing pattern on the unit in the blue arex, we wouldriike to
reconsider our approval on the 320-acre patterﬁ.

Wefdén't think though that 1é9-acre spacing is going to be
in éccordance,with good oil field practice, and the best interest
of the industry in this development here and, therefore, we are

in accord with the Benson-Montin'petition*here for this spacing

pattern s

MR, REED; Do I understand that they, the Commizsion posty

pone giving approval as to these well locations?

MR. MORAN: Yes, I do, until they have decided on whether
they are going to grant your petition. |

MR. REED: Does the Texas Company have a Staiement?

MR. RAY: C. J. Ray, repfesentihg the Texas'Company.

Texas Company is participant ia the Gallegos Canyon unit and

L;sua.wish to suppLict the application as presented by Benson a’nd_'j
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mﬁéntigvéﬂduéi;ﬁ‘té ébﬁéﬁr‘in4thei§‘recéﬁ@éﬁdati6h fd;~§§£éiﬂéw-“ﬁ
and well locations within this unit.
MR. REED: Stanolind?

MR; HILTZ: 1 am R. G. Hiltz with Stanolind 0il ond Gas
Company. I think that. Stanolind is the large interest hold

near Canyon unit and we would like to concur with Benson--ifontin

in their request for 320-acre spacing and location ol wWells

within the unit.

We‘believe that the testimony that they have presented is
based. ion édund enginéering'principal, and that the data they
have utilized is a result of laboratory pr&ctéééé‘that give rép-
reééntative data on the characteristics of ?he fdrmatiéﬁ, Eéth
of which are acceptable widely throughout the industry. As they
hafe demonstrated there would be no significantﬁdifference"iﬁ
the ultimate recovery from the area covered bykthe application,
we feel that, as a reéult, an adoption of 320-acre spacing in
the area covered by thé applicant will preciude unnecessary

expenditures of gapital, will be in the best interest of con-

servation in thap_it;will permit recovery of the maximum amount

R d

of gas and will in a sense, prevent some waste, and-it will

probably protect correlative rights. Therefore, we would like
to concur in their ébplication.
S = MR. REED: I believe that concludes our direct presentatiorn. -

MR. GRAHAM: Why did you include the blue area?

‘A Mainly to make our application effectije. There are

A N Yy S A A P T8 ¥ e e
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have not been‘unicized.

&

’
[
|
|
z
|
!
|

inxeffect, have 320-acre

if anything,

ALBUQ

area are drilleq on 160~acres,

a few scattereq tfaéﬁsviﬁ“ﬁhe Nor

we,therefore,

control of Spacing Within the un

the land, ag pot unitized, ingida

thwest parg éi‘ﬁhékuﬁit'ﬁﬁiﬁﬁ‘"“

do not havye Ccrplete

ite 1T the wells in the blye

Spacing,

ADA DEARNLEY g ASSOCIATES
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they would then offset Some of

nit boundaries and then

That hag ¢4 have, also, the
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or 30 thousand cubic feat Per day, we will have about—enough ga

- 8ell any gas into the pipe line, Somewhere in that length of
"cime, around 7 or 8 years, 1t would be uneconomical’ for us to

'operate wells in the unit,

A would like to refer to Exhlblt 11 on that, You wilg

note on that Exhibit, that at ghe erd of 7 years, T have showm |

the -Production ratge and the cumulative production by dash lines l

rather than solig lines, Now, at that point at the end of 7
jrears bProducing against 250 pound line pressure, the average
production is on the order of 25,000 cubic feet per well per |
day. These wells produce somethlng like two op three barrels,

Up to five or ten barrels of water a day. ang from that danth

wéter out, of the ho.Le.

Ngw, that is ‘easonable gas lifting efficiency, and we feél
that our equipment ig in order in that respect. . 'Nevertheless,
it requires 8ome volume of gas, from 15 to 25 thousand cubic
2ot por day in some wells, just to 1ift that water fronm the

hole, When we have reached a Production rate on the order of 25

MR. GRAHAM: You estimate it would be about double the

time on 3207 ; o ,
A To get to ‘exactly ‘the same point, it woulqg take exacti:

-.-that is t;suiz:gg &_wwﬂmhldwg&b;s_ fee
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Per day, it wouig take exacriy Gurice Ly loﬁg.”“iauyéiﬁémiﬁstéad’”

of" 7 years, How, yoy Will recal) that thig Saleulution 13 de- J

!
i
j
i
i

to drilj |
i the wells, then thig “verage woulg be extonded orne Bore year, sa¥~
5 ) ,
/ to Cight yeaps rather thyn Seven, a¢ Lhat poing then, ye

-
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|
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s
<
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o~
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2
-~
s
%]
&
~
o
&
=

|
!
,;
! :

f bondent on gpe fact thag 4Ll the wellg YViould hg drilleq up
| ,

f rapidly, which we Propoge ¢ do, 7

Would havye t0 eithep abandon the welig Or shut they in untiy

the pipeline Company lowereg the line Pressurgg,

e

MR, GRAHAN; Still,,thexthing tbatjgonfused~me, the blue

S area 6utside, wich reference to your development brogram that

T e e

¥ou haya Submitteqsr
| ‘A Cuy participatihg area gomesg Up, it joins the blye areg
‘ in one op tvic Spots, 1 balieve, Yos, opr participating ares
o goes a§ far Hérthwest. e have cumitted the two Korthwegt Sections, ; N

that is Section 13 and 29 Borth ang 13 Wests ang SéctiOn‘23 and

E—

29kHorth and 13 Yegy, Then, Section 26, Within the unit in ¢hae

It coulq g0 all the WAy to the unitrboundary. i
MR, GRAHAH; There ig sSome possibility éhen Of drainage on

your theosry - § |
4 (Interruptypg,) No, sir, 17 we mave - You mean orpget,

Qrainage?

T i, T e




MR, GRAMAM: Yes.

A HNo, sir. If we developed on a pattern of. 320 acres
inside the unit and they are developed on a pattern of 320 acres
out.gside the unit, then we énticipate no offset drainagé; of
course, if the blue area had 160-acre spacing, and our particia
pating avea had 220 acres, there would be offset drainage to the
blue area from our unit.

MR, GRAHAM: You insist on including the blue area in suchv
an order? |
A Yes, sif;'ﬁé’feel thatkburvéppiicatioh ééﬁld‘easily
be defeated if the blue‘area were not. included. |
MR. MORAN: Ve would like to have it included too, from the|
H:mathematics of the picture and the recovery of the gas from the
wells there. We don't believe that 160-acre spacing on the Dblue
area will be commercial;’

MR. ARAHAM: We intended to think of these units as the

thing S

MR. MORAN: We looked at tﬁé blue areé and thought they
were thréﬁiﬁgus in és a bﬁ}fer. We looked at the figures and,
saw they were corfect in the petition for 320 acres, We believs
this is a logical spacing pattern .yofollow through there. |
That is whY‘we‘are in accord., B

MR. CRAHAM: Ve tend to think ofvthé init as a unit agree-

.ment .

¥R. MORAN: We are to, but we feel from the® size of the

P s ¢ s v s

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
-~ : COURT REPORTERS
. » ) i ROOM 12, CROMWELL 8BLOG
‘ : -+ PHONES 7:9645 AND 5.9546
» T ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO

R 51—




it probably shoulg Qe ip the.

e

a ciuestion Or obseryg

tion?p i
: I agk anothep Westiony - Who holds ¢p, j
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"cOutroliihg“IﬁEé$E§t“iﬁ“iﬁé"biué"a?éé?”“ o

KR, KORAN: I have N0t seen g leasge ownership; We own in

the hilye area, 1,560 acres thepe agdinst the Unit., Thag is ]
in Secting R7, 2¢ apg 31. : " /
‘IR, REED; Can you ansyer that, pip, Greer? /
A I\don't have an OWnershiyp plat,
MR, MACEY: what Sections 44ig You say you‘have? /

HR. Honaw, 600 in 27,

MR, SPURRIER:\ That ig 4 £00d question, The 011 Commisgig

“hag alse get allowableg based op acreage ang, therefore the

160 in one casgeiag you would the Other, vyo, et twice as’tuch .

ffbm 4 well op 320 as you would from. g well on 160,
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1 s in that cage » if you went along with youp Proration formyla ™
on an -acreage basis, then oi‘fsetting vells would Produce the

uld be op 160-acre Spacing,

their oyn rulesg?

fame volume of 8as becauge they wo

MRo GRAHAM: And undey

MR. GREER: vyeg,
MR% SPURRIER;

i oil Proration,
Gas pProration ig "ot that simple, Heverthelegs --
MR GRAHAM. (Iiit‘é’f‘ffiiﬁti‘ﬁé)

Tt is in the future isntt
in the future,
not the witness may be excused,

MR, SPURRIER; Anymore questions? 1p

-(Witnesé excused, )
MB. SPURRIER: ye have, incidentalyy,,

L

a lot of letters

o,

T e e —— '_"-\\._____4 _—w T —,
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1

commits us to the drilling of some 15 wells in this blue area

" MR, TAQLCR: My attorrey, ¥, H§Qe; wés duéu£o‘;§ﬁ§;;mﬁg£é
and was detained ot Federsl Court in Albugnerque, and I Just
got & wire Jurliy the neeting that he was unable to be herae,

I am not an anginesr, I aw justd an operator and 1 want to makoe
these statements sor the record here}

T would iike 4o present this as an Xxhiblt 1. That is a
copy of an agreeme&t we have signed by about 75 lessors in this .

bilae area that is referzed to here. In this agreement, it

‘bused on 16C-acre spacing. That is the problen we are faced
with, as gperztors, to meet our pommittment with these lessors.
I have here tiue origiral of the agrgement that is with the
lessors nanes gigned to the thing I.wouldn't liké to leave
this as an exhibit, as it 1s my original copy, but the Commi-
‘aglon can see thers are 75 lessors involved. That area is cut
:up in very small tracts, frou oneg acre to ten acres. I think
the highest tract is 320 acres. S0 *hnﬁ is thg problen we
ara confronted with on the 320v
Another thing that we are confronted with; one of the L
areas th&t coues within the Gallegoa—&ﬂnyon Unit area referred
ta by dr. Greer, we hold the lease and these people are parties
to this agreement here, and it overlaps into the Gallegos Cgnyor.

ynit area, Tlnt area, describaed specifically, is ths Horthuest

quarter and the South half cf the South quarter of 23. 29, 13.

MIn_nrdar~tn*pznzgg§mLhawlgnggrg_gn that agreement that‘ww ‘had
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/ signed, e have f£i1aq 4 notice of intention go drill, wieh the

Aztac .office, and Mp, Greepy appfoved the loCations in some of

the blye area, but he Withhelq approval op the 160-acre spacing,/

/ We want the ‘Benson-Montin OPeratorg and the Bay Petroleymn opera-/

tors: to know that We have pno fight With them or, we ivould like

l -
: / te"g"éi:'aiéng Wwith ‘everyone, but at the Same time we have thig

agreement tq neet ang we donryg know hoy We are ,‘goi’xﬁg\’to meet it
With the 160-~acpre Spacing., pu is our provlen,
'BIR. SPURPJER: {a other Words, jin these escrow instmctions
ydu have agreed to drill on 160~acpre spaéing?
MR, TAYLOR: Yes, - v
I HR. GRAHAM ‘}ii'll f-ir. Greer yeild to g question?

MR, GREER; Yes,

.’%“.’

GRAHAM: Could tne Same sort of Situation pe workeq _

out in the Northyegst , around the blye areg , as contemplated down

here ip the green? ’
MR GREER: No; Sir, Tpag is our Problem, 71g we had 1004

uniti_zed land we couldnry, ye could meet the léO-aéfre offsets

Up there the same a4 We propose ip the South,

MR

£
£




the devil and the sea. We are mixed up with the agreemant with

MR, NORAN: Tsn't that agreement that you have subject to
Federal and State rules.-and regulations considering development?
MR. TAYLOR: Yes.

MR, MORAN: 1If they set up 320 that would cancel the agree-
ment as far as the 160 and throw it to 320 -~

MR, TAYLOR: It probably would, but it woqldnfp protect us
with the guns over there. The way we feccl on that, we pade the
agreement ﬁrior to any agreement on 320, we madéxit in good
falth and they made it in good faith. In order for us-to'keep
faith with the lessors we have to make:én honest effortgzo ful-
fi1ll our contract if the Commission rules against us. -

MR, MCRAN: I don't believe it would be a question of your
goo& faith. The matter wouid be taken out of your hands by the
Jvave ;eéulatory B |

MR, TAYLOR: We have Fr. Dustin;: _

MR. DUSTIN: The most of these fellows, I have 6 on the
petition, leased this land to Benson and Montin or some of Phe
other féllows with the agreement‘they were to drill on 160 acresk
Now they are asking fdr 320, It‘staryed out here, not long ago,
at 4O-acre cpacing. The State finally fixed it at 160, which
looks like ip ws.s fair te everybody. A&s for 326, 6#0, Qe wontt
have much 15%33 I wouiq like to leave these petitions here’~
withvyog fellows to look them overys

MR. TAYLOR: The position we take, we are caught betwéen

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
COURY REPORTERS

ROOM 12, CROMWELL BLDG.
FPHONES 7-9645% AND 5.9546
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
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'Mﬁh;.ié;é SQAg;énéﬁ&“at”fhéFSéme tine we wént toAhé;é ﬁg;gé~é;£;;$
in the development of the area,.at the same time, we want to
not welch on our agreement,

\ R. MORAN: You don't want to drill wells that arentt
commercial, do you?

MR, TAYLOR: ye Just got through doing that,

MR. REED: Mr., Taylor, do Yyou have any information that
tends to zo against the axpert testimony thatg vas presented
today, or is your problem just one of the contract?

o 7"’HR;'T“YE@RE WémHéQQVnovéeéiégiéal information assembled

whatsoever., Our information ig taking into consideration the

'Northeast, Northwest, Southwest trend of that Fulcher Basin and

Kutz Canyon, and T want to complement Mr. Greer on a very compre

——

hensive repJirt. We dontt have anything, we don?t attempt to
Trepute any information that he gave us, but we are committed
S

under that and we Folt X% iie hag o Xoep faith with thoge

lessors, They are neighbors an-- e live rignt along with them,
MR. GRAHAM: ‘ﬁbﬁldeéy State object to, say, a unit of scme

sort coveririg the blue area?

by letter.
MR.vGREER: I don't believe that would solve the problen,

’

If you want 160-acres that is not going to satisfy --

MR, GRAHAM: '(Interrupting) You are not afraid of the.

P N e e e T U E «-,«,»..J

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ *—Mm - =
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MR, GREER: The correlative rights ~-

M. PAYL.OR: (Intérrupting)

Here is another thing I would

like 40  bring Up in the blue area that we have there,

In thoSe small areas-

there is one fellow with:

aradugn that area,

You went on to 320-acre Spacing instead of 160

in the bilue area. Wouldntt the individual lang owners uitimate-y"

L recover more gas_

and more Proceed from the sale of the gag than

they would .

HR.'GREER: (Intérrupting) Yes

s 8ir, they will receive

That is time considered?
"MR. GREER: Tt won

- e s e
\ SSOCIATES ‘
Counmy R(PORT(RS

i2, CROMWEL BLDG.
S 7.9645 AND 5.984¢
UERQ!JE. NEW MEx|co

ADA DEARNLEY & o

ALBuUQ




320 acres, but that is so close to the same, it is inconsequent.

ial,
dke TAYLOR: Another thing I would like to bring up is the

propoged well locations in relation to the sections., I believe

ydu gave the Southwest ang Nertheast corners of the section?
Y. GREER: Yes.
MR TAYLOR: 17 that proposal were carried out in oupr

instance it would pronibit us fron drllllng our only location

' 'uudt we have 1n Behson~mont;n's unit out there, - -

MR. GREER: I can tell you how we can get together on that,
If you have 320 We can pool it with you,

MR, TAYLéB: We have 240 acres in their unit, 14 is on the
outside of the unit, sort of out on the corner there, It is
Sort of an orphan anyway., ‘

MR. GRAHAM: Is it committed?

- MR. TAYLOR: Na, ,

MR, GRAHAMi What is your drilllng obllgatlon on that cone
tract there? Suppose you get a dry nole°

MR, TAYLOR: We have to start another well on another loca-
tion. _ '

’MR, GRAHAM: How often, évery six monthsg?

MR, TAYLOR: Every 30 days. .

MRf'GRAHAM: You are obl}gated to drill how many?

MR. TAYLOR: 15, | |

MR, GRAHAR:‘: If the first 14 are dry you can g0 right aheaq
__F:.“TAYLOR° s We can abandon our pr QggamwgfLan“xa_dxgll ........... ]

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOC!ATES
COURT REFURTE
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ALauqusRoLE NEW MERICO

~60-~




",";5;.;;' ‘;e'ii;;” why wo ape ‘without “any 7
' for three wey1g: On the

111 is jip the Yellow

in Ultinate ecovery

a5 are necessary

wells on 800d cayge shown ang

MR. GRAHAK: Pending the pr"oration of

£4s, a well ip a
unit now drilled p

¥ an uncormitteq lessee,

what . bogition would
you talra?o ’
MR, GREER: we could, the time that 1t takes 40 drill the
well, we could go either wWay. Ve can JOin part of the unitizeq
land in 4 Single pPooling agreenent ang dril}y One well For
inSténce, they have 240 acres, Ve couid pool 80 acres with
their 250 to ;

i,'I‘hat: well woulg be oparat

the unit area,
to bring thep into the unit,

to get along with,

‘MR. GRAnay, #ould you haws ..

®ily reason to Suggest Somethin
like that?
ADA DEARNLEY & ASS_OCIATES by
. COunRT REPCRTERS
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"ﬁR:mTAYLOﬁ{M‘i“déh'ﬁ_ﬁgiﬁk we h&?e, would hdﬁé”é-fiégéwggh'
commit in the unit without the lessors. consent.

MR. GREER: It would be a normal pooling agreement. You
would pool the land into one';ooling unit. e would let you »
upérate the well in that case.

MR, TAYI.OR: In the instance that you mentioned there, the
way you have it outlined you would be}running the half section
North and South, rather than East and West. That would compli-
»ncate4yqur'pattérﬁi

MR, GREER: That depends on however that is set up. We can
pool your 160 with 160, and your 30 with‘ZhO}bf ours. -That part
is pretty easy to work ouﬁl ’

MR, DUSTIﬁ: The driller is obligated to drill on 160-in
that 240 and he has pooiings in that --

MR. TAYLOR: (Interrupting) It so happens in this agreementg,

the 160 we are discussing is the only 160 that i; in a single unit
and doesn't have to be pooled.‘hEverything else has to:be pooied
“with someone else's land.: All of them are)pooléd units, with
that exception.

| xMR. SPURRIER: Anyone héve any further comments?

MR. GRAHAM: What.is your interprétation of Paragraph 5 of

that agreement? ﬁ
» MR. TAYLOR: Do you cheapo read?
i MR, GRAHAM: I dan't see very good. . . ,

MR, TAYLOR: "It is understood and agreéd by and between

~

= —— it kA & kA i 4 e T vl v it e

S P
)
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said 1essor that the wells herein above required to be - {Reads
from contract) I would like to submit by mail the names of the

legsors that are on the agreement, if I may?

MR. SPURRIER: Very well. We will include those in the
record without objection. Without objection this will be in-

cluded in the record, if we haven't already done so. This

Exhibit No. 1 of Mr. Taylor.

MR. GREER: And Mr, Dustin's signed petition.

MR, TAYLOR: Do these concur with Mr. Greer, with reference

to draining 320 acres with one well?

.
TR

MR. WHITE: They are not in a position to answer that until
they have studied the testimony.
MR. SPURRIER: If no further questions or commehts, we

will take -- | ' ,,\_

o

MR, TAILOK: {'Iirli;er-zr—&;rting)~ ‘i’here is one more gquestion T
would like to ask. In relation to the question brought up
"~ about tﬁese é.pplications that havg been filed in the blue area,
permission to drill, we are under obligation %o get on at least
o‘ne“of those locétions within the | next few days. |
"MR. VWSPURRIER: We 'gill give you an ansirer within the next
few dé‘ys. | | |
MR. TAYLOR: So long as the locations fall within the

o position in the section that iir. Greer has asked, there WOuldn'J -

be any objection to those?

MR. SPURRIER: That is right.

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
" COURT REFORTERS

ROOM 12, CROMWELL BLEG.
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" has a location that falls within the Southwest quarter of Section

“‘ﬁﬁlvaYﬁ6ﬁ£ ‘i£ is sﬁiil on 160 acre basia‘bééaﬁs;ﬂﬁéHAS;;;w
have authority to ask for anything more.
MR. GREER: If they did go ahead and érill a well, then
they could go ahead and assign the rest of their acreage to make

it a 320 acre unit, There would not be another unorthidox loca-

tion,

MR. TAYLOR: What would happen in regard to bdr. Dustin? He

14z

MR. GRAHAM: 29 and 13. - s

MR GREER: Do you OWn anymore acreage in that section?

MR. TAYLuUR: Yes, wetve got one fellow that is balky and so
far hasn't committed his acreage. We are not able to make a 320
committment on the acreage if the Commission ordered it at the!
present timé. |

| '(Discusgién off the ?ecord)

MR. SPURRIER: If no further comment, the‘Casé will be
taken under édvisement and we will get you an answer 33 soon‘as
wWe cane. | |

Next Case.on the Dbcket is Case 378,

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
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7 ThoOTHE WATULI OP THE HPARING CAVLIT
BT THE CI1 OISRV COITS5TCN
Ch AW HEXICO EOR TR o
GOLII NI CASE NC, 203

7
v r N
CHDER N0, B /56

HY OTL COMSTRVAT ION
O MOTICH fCR AN

CRDHW O STEIBICH CF Z¥TSTING
PCOL&,ROH CREATION OF Ko F(bLg

TIOSAN JUAR AUT STC ARRIBA OOUNTIES, o

wEW MEXICO,

- ORDER OF 7YY COMMISSTON

BY T COIMISSICR:
This cause came on Tor heafing at. 9 o'clock =2.r. oﬁ April
15, 1952, before the 0il Conservation Commission of lew lexico, hersinafter
reicrred Lo oas Lhe‘”Commissioﬁ;" :
NCA, ?n this day of May, 1352, the Commission, a quorum
being present, having considered the testimony adduced and the exh.bits re-

ceived al said hearing and being fully advised in the orenises,

TITN
3'1}-’9 T
N
' 3 . JE DO PR 1 oL - Y ~-
{1} Thst dus noblice having been given as required by law,

the Comxission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject hatter thereof.

/

(2) That a new pool should be created, classified as a #as pool,

and designaied as thz Dogie Canyon-Pictured Cliffs Pool, amé described as:
Township 26 N, Range &.%W, HMPM
411 Sections 2 through 5, incl.;

%/2 Section 73 ‘all Sections 8
through 12, incl.; /2 Section 13;
/2, Sw/l, Section 14; all Sections
l“ and 163 E/2 and NW/4 Section 17;

NE/Z °°c+*on 18; NE/l4 Section 20;
. \lN/2 Section 21; all Section 22jand

: W/2. Section 23.

2

(3) That a new pool should be ¢reated, classified as a gas pool,
and designated as the Solth Blanco-Fictured CLiffs popl, described as:

Township 26 N, Range 7 W, NMPM~ ‘ r
All Sentlons % through 8’ inclusdsied

Township 27 1, Range 7 W, NMPM
5/2 Section 31 ‘

N
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Yiexico,

A |
grotofore classificd, dae

1

nat the Yast Kabg-Tictured CLilfs ool Zau Juan

and tho South /1

Y
n‘*’}'h

exice

0,

i--f
3ild
should be congg 3363h =0 1NL0 One podi Lo te knowin as

. , . . i M.ﬂ . s . .
the West Fubuz--Ficturzd C1iffs Poolgesewissitee (01 gas production, and the

- ]

exisling pool boundarics should he externded Lo include:

Tovmshipp 28 N,

(5)

©A1Y Section 31 -

Tovmship 27 K, Range 11 ¥, NIPM

411 Sect;ons;L.fhrough &, incl.;

‘all Sections- 2 and 93 ¥/2 Section 103 e
W/2 Szction 143 all vectlon 15

through 17, incl.; E/2 S/Etlon 20;

~17 ':/\rn‘{""‘lf\:‘\‘ 215 J/') Qoﬂ+1(lh 99'

N/2 Section O

Townbhi[ 26 &4 Range 1(% NP .

Tornship 26 I, Range 11 W, NMFN

/2 Sectioa 1; f?ﬁfSection 2

Roymship 27N, Range 10 W, NKPI

QRodd W v

W/2 Section 24; w/z Section 25,
U/2 Section 27; all Secticns. 28, 35,
and 36,

Township 27 N, Range 12 ¥, KIiPH
Sections 1 diPOu@u £, incl.y
11 Sections 10 and 11

Township 28 N, Range 11 W, NpPM
S/2 Section 31; §/2 Section. 323
S/2 Section 33 '

>

The extension c¢f the West Kutz-Pictured Cliffs Pool into

Rarge 12 W, NIPY; Towship 28 K Range 13 1, NiPI; Tovmship 29 N .

Renge 12 W, PMP&; and Townsh;p 28 N Range 23 W, Nﬁ?M,kshould be deferred for v

further testimony.

r

(6)

Ti

12t the Blanco-~tesaverde Pool, San Juan and Rio Arriba

uountles, New ! exmco, as heregfo:e CLaSolfleQ, defined and describad, should

be éxt

A,

ended te irelnde:

Tormship 26 N, Range 7 W, NMPM
W/2 Section 43 W/2.Section 9

Township 27 N, Range 8'W, RNPM
K11 Sections 21, 22, 26, 27 and 28

Tormship 29 N, Range 7 U, NMPM

A1l Section 6, 7 and 18

- Sectidgs 19 through 1

Township 30 N, Range 7 W, NMPM
All Sections 19, 30 and 7 5

Section¥ .22 throush
Sections \34 througy




Township 31 N, Ranee 9 W, NPl
all Secticons 25 Lrru 28, dincly
all S-ctions 3/ thru 26, incl.;

<

(7) That the Aztec~Fictured Cliffs Pocl, San Juan County, MNew

i

I'exico, as herectofore classified, defined and dzscribed, should be exlended
to include:

Townshin 29 N, Hange 10 5, NMPH
A11 3ecticns € and 7; 1i/2 Seebticn 1

G

29 N! Ra’-rgj‘j 11 :n', Ny
9]

Tovmship 30 N, Hange 10 W, NITPH
SW/4 Section 165 all Sections 19,
20, 23, 29,.30 and 31

Tovmsnip 20 North, Range 11 W, XIMFI .

AlY Tections 7 and 83 S§/2 Szction 13; \
211 Sections 14, 17, 18; all Sections ... . . e e
e oo e 22 threu 24, incl. all Sections 35 and 36

(8) That the Wewvimmedases Fulcher Yutz-Pictured Cliffs Pool,

San Jvan Counbty, liew ‘!exico, as herefofore classified, defined and described, should
be extended Lo include:

Tovmship 27 North, Range 9.West, NMPM
A1l Sections 19, 20, 29 and 30 : .

Tovmship 27 N, Range 10 W, NMPH

All Section 7; W/2 Section 17;

Ef2 Section 1£; E/2 Section 19;:..
W/2 Section 20; all Sectiens 23 thru
28, inclr W

Tffnship 27

N,

Range 11 W, NMPM

E/2 Section

Township 23

1;_

J
N,

I/2 Section 12 L

Range 9 W, NMPM

o S/2 Section
/2 Section

30; K/2 Section 31;

32

Tovmship 28 N, Range 10 W, NiPH
SE/4 Section 25; NE/4 Section 26

Tovmship 28 N, Range 11 W, MPN ' | 5
%72 Saction 36 > -

o) o : o
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17 )8 THUBSEORD CRL:

That the applicabion of the Cil Conservation Conmiscion be, and

the same hovsby is in part approved, o3 folleows:

{1) 7That a new pool be, and the same hercby isﬁ?eated, desigmaled
for gas produclion, denominated the Dopie Canvon-Tisctured Cliffs Fool, and
dzscribza as fél]ows:

Towvnship 26 N, Hange 6 ¥, NMPH

K1Y Sections 2 througn 5, inel.;—

E/2 Section 7; all Secticns 8

R tiirough 12, incl.; /2 Section 13;°

Q;fjf _ /2 and SH/4 Saction 14; all Sec-

e A - tions 15 and 163 E/2 aud IW/4 Sec-

tion 17;. F;/Y Section 18; NE/4 3ec-
tion 203 2 Section 21; al‘ Section

s : 225 and Wy ? Seclion 23. ’

-~

]

{2} —that_a new posl--shevid—be blc;f,ié‘cia:“ifiAQ~as-a—g§a—§eé;,
aaé~daségﬁa%eé—as—Hﬁr4%ag3+4;hﬁux%4ﬁe%arcd—6ifffe—peoi;—ﬂescribea—ae+

(2) That a new pool be, and the same hereby is created, designated
for gas production, denominated tne South Blanco~Picturad Cliffs Pool, and
described as follows: |

beo
Townsnip 26 N, Range 7 W, NMPM

" A1l Sections 5 through 8, incl.
ShAL | )
7 e : Townchip 27 M, Range 7 YW, HEPM

S/2 Secz 1 3L
(3) That the'South KutzéPicturéd Cliffs Pool be, and the samz hereby

is consolidated with the West Kutz-Pictursc Cliffs Posl, into one pool,
denominated as théahest Kuti—?ictured Cliffs Pcol, and the fellowing described

lands are within the West Kubz-Pictured Cliffs Pool:

Township 26 ¥, Range 10 W, XIFH
N/? Saction &

. Township 26 N, Range 11 W, NMPM .;
N/?2 Section 1; MM=Section 2
- /NE/y )
Township 27 N, Range 10 W, NMPHM
All Secticn 31

Towvaship 27 N, Range 11 W, NMPK

All Sections 4 througn g, incl.;

W/2 Section 10; W/2 Section 14;

all Sections 15 through 18, incl.;

E/2 Section 20; 211 Spctmons 21

through 23, inel.; W/2 Ssction 243

W/2 Section 25; all Sections 26 through
28, incl.; all Sections 35 and. 36,

Township 27 N, Range 12'W, NIFM o
“A1) Sections 1 through 6, incl; all
Sections 10, through 13, 1nc1., E/2

: ' Section 14; NE/Z Se ct101 23; N/2 SCb*
ticn 24

‘ownshlp 28 i, “anbe 11 ¥, LM
: on 31; $/2 Section 22;




{(Z) That the bowndsries of the Jlanco-lesaverde Pool be and

the sawe hiereby are extendsd to -k includes

d . z.
Townsnip 20 > N

y Pange W, WP
W/2 Soction 43 W/2 Soetion 9

Somashic 27 1, Range 8 W, NP
A1) Sections ,,1, 22, 20, 27 and 28

Township 29 ¥, Range 7 %, IMPH
LIV 3actions &, 7 and 18

(TNsnlp \Q N, I a\[;g 86}\;\‘1 yigy!

A1l Pc-,Loz\ 2, HJ2 and N3

10

/*"'no.up 2C N, Range 7 W, Wil
A1 Sections 18, 30 and 31

.LOW}QI)I}) 20N, F‘sqge 8 U, ki
AXl :

all
Og dll

To.w.onip 31 ity ‘%ange 9 rI FrPH
A1) 3Sections 23 through 28, incl;

&4% all Sections 34 threugh 28, iucl.

§>

(5) That the boundaries of the Aztec-Pictured £1iffs Pool be, and
the same hereby ave extended to- include:

Tormship 28 ¥, Range 10 W, NMPH
AT Sections b ana 7, N/2 Section 18

Tovmship 2‘}"N, Range 11 W, NINPH K
All Sections 1 and 13; N/) aecH ;3
a
4B Townstip 30 §, Range 10 W, NMPH
i 5372 Ssction 183 all Soctlons 19 angd

o Q 20; a1l Sectlons 28 through 31, mul.(

1ownsh1p 30 N, Range 11 W, N2 .
A1l Sections '7 and 8; 5/2 Section 13;
all Sections 14, 17 and 18; all Sec-

tions 22 throush 26, incl.; all Sec~

tions 35 and 36 :

(&) That the boundaries of the Mk FPulcher XKubz-Pictured Cliffs Pool
be, and the same hereby are extended te inglude;

Towmship 27 Y, Range O W, WM
A1l Sections 19, 20, 29 and 30 E

f} ¢ Township 27 Nl Range 10 W, HMPH

© AlY 3ection 7; W/2 Section 17;
! ( E/2 Section 18 E/2 Section 19; -
VY w/2 Section 20; all Sections 23 thromgh,

: 28 ) inci.
P A
Tormship 27 N, Range 11 W, NMPH
E/2 Section 1; E/2 Section 12 7 ”

7
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3 Tovmship 28 0,
S/2 3cetion 320
W/2 Section 3D

- Township

3

Range ¢ W, NMPM
) A SRS
/2 Scetion 21 ;

fownship

Prr e

o8 1 ' y ’
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BEFORI; THE OIL CONSERV/ TION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO )

IN THE MATTER OF THE HE/RING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
- COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR

THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 363

Nonnen mn < I -184

N e F Ll B

- THE /PPLICATION CF THE OIL CONSERVATION
: COMMISSION UPON ITS OWN MOTION FOR AN
* , ORDER FOR THE EXTENSION OF EXISTING
PCGOLS, CONSOQOLIDATION OF EXISTING POOLS,
OR THE CREATION OF NEW POOLS IN SAN JUAN
AND RIO ARRIBA COUNTIES, NEW MEXICO,

'ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMM ISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a,m. on ~pril 15, 1952,
‘b":fot;e the Ol Conservation Commission of New Mexico, hereinafter.
referred to as the "Com@is-ion. "

NOW, on thisﬂoday‘of May, 1952, the Commissior, a querum
being present, having considered the testimony adduced and the exhibits
received at said hearing and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due notice having been given as required by law, the Com-
mission bas Jurisdiction of this cause and the aubject matter thereof.

(2) That a new pool should be created, claulﬁed as a gas pool,
. and designated as the Dogie Canyon-Pictured Cliffs Pool, descrided as:

Township 26 N, Range § W, NMPM
All Sections 2 through 5, incl.;
E/2 Section 7; all Sections 8

through 12, incl.; N/2 Section 13;
'N/Z qw/4 Section 14; all sections

y 23T

15 and 16; E/2 and Nw/4 Section 17;
NE/4 Section 18; NE/4 Section 20;
N/Z Section 21; all Section 22; and
W/2 Section 23.

(3) That a new pool should be created, classified as a gas pool,
and designated as the South Blanco-Pictured Cliffs pool, described as:

" Township 26 N, Range T W, NMP4
All Sections rough 8, incl.;

Township 27 N, Ra_u!_‘l W, NMPM
"~ 8/2 Section3l
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{(4) That the West Kutz-Pictured Cliffs Pool, San Juan County, New
Mexlco, and the South Kutz-P{ctured Cliffs ?gol,  San Juan County, New
Mexico, as heretofore clasaified, defined and described, should be con-
solidated {nto one pool to be known as the West Kutz-Pictured Cliffs Pool
for gae production, aid the existing pool boundaries should be extended to
{nclude:

Township 26 N, Range 10 W, NMPM
N/2 Section 0

Township 26 N, Range 11 W, NMPM
N/2 Section 1; NE/4 Section 2

Township 27 N, Range iO ¥, NMPM
A1l Section 31 '

Township 27 N, Range 11 W, NMPM
711 Sections 4 through 6, incl.;
411 Sections 8 and 9; W/2 Section 10;

/z cu-“av\ ‘Au b“ Qa.—‘l-— i

wEsWeE & e waANSIA A

through 17, iacl‘; E/Z Sectton 20;
411 Section 21; W/2 Section 22;

W/2 Section 24; W/2 Section 25;

W /2 Section 27 all Sections 28, 35,
and 36

 Township 27 N, Range 12 W, NMPM
Sections 1 through 6, inc..;.
~ all Sections 10 and 11

Township 28 N, Range I W, NMPM
§/2 Section 31; 5/2 Section 32;
S8/2 Section 33

(5) The extension of the West Kutz-Pictured Cliffs Pool into
Township 28 N, Range 12 W, NMPM; Township 28 N, Range 13 W, NMPM;

" Township 29 N, Renge 12 W, NMPM; and Township 29 N, Range 13 W, NMPM,

should bs deferred for further testimony.

(6) That the Blanco-Mesaverde Pool, San Juan and Rio Arriba
Counties, New Mexico, as heretofore classified, defined and described,
should bc oxtandod to lnelude. , -

Township 26 N. Ranlge 7 W, NMPM

W /2 Section §; W/z Section 9
e
.Township 27 N, Rgg 8 W, NMPM
A Sectiouo R . and

" Township 29 N, Range 7 W, NMPM
Al Section 6, 7 and 18

TOWIlShlp 30 N, Range 7,W, NMPM
All Sections 19, 30 and 31 E

2D
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Township 31 N, Range 9 W, NMPM
All Sections 25 thru 28, incl;
A1l sections 34 thru 36, incl.;

(7). That the 2 gtec-Pictured Cliffs Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico, .
_ as heretofore clagsified, defined and described, should be extended to
include: :

Township 29 N, Range 10 ¥, NMPi/

=11 Sections b and 7; N?Z Section 18

Township 29 N, Range 11 W, NMPM
£11 Sections 1 and 12; -
N/2 Section 13

Township 30 N, Range 10 W, NMPM
SW/4 Section 183 a1t Tactions 19,
20, 28, 29, 30 and 31

Township 30 North, Range 1l W, NMPM
A11 Sections 7 nd 5 §7f Sectlon 13;

asi Sectious 14, 17, 183 all Sections
22 thru 26, incl.; all Sections 35 and 36

(8) That the Fulcher Kutz~Pictured Cliffs Pool, San Juan County,
New Mexico, as heretofore classified, defined and described, should
be extended to include: ’

Township 27 North, Range 9 West, NMPM -

Township 27 N, Range 10 W, NMPM

Al Section T: W/Z Section 17;

E/2 Section 18; E/2 Section 19;
 W/2 Section 20; all Sections 23 thru

28, incl.

. Township 27 N, Range 11 W, NMPM

E/2 Gection I; E/2 Section 12

Township 28 N, Range 9 W, NMPM
572 Bection 30; F7; Section 3i;

W/2 Section 32

Township 28 N, Range 10 W, NMPM_
s / Section 2£5; Section

Township 28 N, Range 1l W, NMPM
E/Z Section 36

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

. That the application of the Oil Conservation uommiuion be, and 1
thc satne heredy is in part approved, as follovss: , :
_ (1) That a2 new 'pool be, aad the same hereby is created, ‘ A
designated for gas production, denominatad the Dogie Canyon-Pictured - -
Cliffs Pool, and described as fpllm: ‘ s
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FTownship 26 N, Range 6 W, NMPM
&11 Sections 2 through 5, in:l,;
/2 Section 7; all Sections 3

through 12, incl.; N/2 Seetion 13;

N/2 and 81" /4 Section 14; 711 Sections
15 and 16; £/2 and NW/4 Section 17;

| | NE /4 Section 18; NI" /4 Se:tfon 20;
N/2 section 21; all Sect{o 122; and W /2
- - Section 23.

(2) That a new pool be, and the same tereby is created, designated
for gaa production, denominated the Soutl' ‘Blanco-Pictured Cliffs Pool,
znd described as follows:

Township 26 N, Range 7 W, NMPM
ATI Sections 8 through 3, incl.

Township 27 N, Range 7 W, NMPM
.8/2 Section 31

(3) That the South Kutz-Pictured Cliffs Pool be, and the same hereby
{s consolidated with the West Kutz-Pictured Cliffs Pool, into one pool,
denominated as the West Kutz-Pictured Cliffs Pool, and the following
described lands are within the West Kutz-Pictured Cliffs Pool:

Township 26 N, Range 10 ', NMPM
N/2 Section ©

'I‘ownship 26 N, Range ll W, NMPM
72 Gection 1; NE/4 Section 2

Township 27 N, Range 10 W, NMPM
/11 Scction 31

Township 27 N, Range Il W, NMPM
A1l Sectlons 4 through 9, incl.;

W/2 Section 10; vV/2 Section 14;

all Sections 15 through 18, incl.;

E/2 Section 20, all Sections 21

through 23, incl.; W/2 Section 24;
W/2 Section 25; all Sections 26 through
‘26, incl, ; ail Sections 35 and 36,

o Township 27 N, Range 12 W, NMPM
A11 Sections 1 through 6, incl; all
Sections 10 through 13, incl.; £/2
Section 14; NE/4 Section 23; N/Z Section
24.

, : . Township 28 N, Range 1l W, NMPM

mem 32;

S/2 Section 33

(4) That the boundaries of the Blanco-Mesaverde Pool be and the ‘
sanmie hereby are extended to include:




Townebi_p 26 N, Range 7 W, NMPM
W/2 Section 4; W/2 Section 9

Township 27 N, Range 8 W, NMPM
All Sections 21,22, 26, an

Township 29 N, Range 7W, NMPM
All Sectlons 6,7 ani 18

Township 30 N, Range 7 ¥, NMPM
All Sections 19,730 and 31 -

Township 3] N, Range 9 V', NMPM
ANX Sectfons 28 through 28, (ncl;
all Sections 34 through 36, incl,

(5) That the boundaries of the 2ztec ~Pictured Cliffs Pool be'.' and
the same hereby are extended to {nclude: :

Township 29 N, Range 10 W, NMPM
All Sections 6 an i N/2 Section

Township 29 N, Range 11 W, NMPM
All Sections 1 an i N/2 Section

Township 30 N, Range 10 v/, NMPM
W ection 18; all Sections 19 an
20; all Sections 28 through 31, incl,

Township 30 N, Range 11 W, NMPM
- All Sections 7 an : ection 13;
All Sections 14, 17 and 18; all Sections
22 through 26, incl.; all Sections 35
and 360 . -

(6) . That the boundaries of the Fulcher Kuts-Pictured Cliffs Pool be,
andd the same hereby are extendéd to include:

Township 27 N, Range 9 W, NMPM
All Sections 19, : 29 ‘

Township 27 N, Range 10 W, NMPM
Al Section'7; /& Section 1T,

E/2 Section 18; E/2 Section 19; A
W/2 Section 20; all Sections 23 through
28, incl, .

: Township 27 N, Range 11 W, NMPM
; ¢ Section I; ection 12

Township 28 N, Range 9 W, NMPM
S ctlon 30; N/Z Section 31; ‘
W/2 Section 32 -




Bwna hip 28 N, Runge 10 W, NMPM
- SE/4 Sectlon 25; NE/4 Secilon 26

Township Z8 N, Range 11 W, NM©BM
£/Z Section 36

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico on the day and year hereinabove

designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

I 4
EDWIN L., MI‘.CHEM Chairman

R. R. SPURRIER, Secretary
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